

REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES QUEZON CITY GOVERNMENT BIDS AND AWARDS COMMITTEE – GOODS AND SERVICES



PHILIPPINE BIDDING DOCUMENTS

(As Harmonized with Development Partners)

EVENTS MANAGEMENT FOR VARIOUS ACTIVITIES FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)

LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION OF PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)

LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)

LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)

LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTING, MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSIONAL AND STUDENTS CATEGORY) (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)

PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EM-0097

Government of the Republic of the Philippines

Sixth Edition July 2020

Preface

These Philippine Bidding Documents (PBDs) for the procurement of Goods through Competitive Bidding have been prepared by the Government of the Philippines for use by any branch, constitutional commission or office, agency, department, bureau, office, or instrumentality of the Government of the Philippines, National Government Agencies, including Government-Owned and/or Controlled Corporations, Government Financing Institutions, State Universities and Colleges, and Local Government Unit. The procedures and practices presented in this document have been developed through broad experience, and are for mandatory use in projects that are financed in whole or in part by the Government of the Philippines or any foreign government/foreign or international financing institution in accordance with the provisions of the 2016 revised Implementing Rules and Regulations of Republic Act No. 9184.

The Bidding Documents shall clearly and adequately define, among others: (i) the objectives, scope, and expected outputs and/or results of the proposed contract or Framework Agreement, as the case may be; (ii) the eligibility requirements of Bidders; (iii) the expected contract or Framework Agreement duration, the estimated quantity in the case of procurement of goods, delivery schedule and/or time frame; and (iv) the obligations, duties, and/or functions of the winning bidder.

Care should be taken to check the relevance of the provisions of the PBDs against the requirements of the specific Goods to be procured. If duplication of a subject is inevitable in other sections of the document prepared by the Procuring Entity, care must be exercised to avoid contradictions between clauses dealing with the same matter.

Moreover, each section is prepared with notes intended only as information for the Procuring Entity or the person drafting the Bidding Documents. They shall not be included in the final documents. The following general directions should be observed when using the documents:

- a. All the documents listed in the Table of Contents are normally required for the procurement of Goods. However, they should be adapted as necessary to the circumstances of the particular Procurement Project.
- b. Specific details, such as the "*name of the Procuring Entity*" and "*address for bid submission*," should be furnished in the Instructions to Bidders, Bid Data Sheet, and Special Conditions of Contract. The final documents should contain neither blank spaces nor options.
- c. This Preface and the footnotes or notes in italics included in the Invitation to Bid, Bid Data Sheet, General Conditions of Contract, Special Conditions of Contract, Schedule of Requirements, and Specifications are not part of the text of the final document, although they contain instructions that the Procuring Entity should strictly follow.
- d. The cover should be modified as required to identify the Bidding Documents as to the Procurement Project, Project Identification Number, and Procuring Entity, in addition to the date of issue.

- e. Modifications for specific Procurement Project details should be provided in the Special Conditions of Contract as amendments to the Conditions of Contract. For easy completion, whenever reference has to be made to specific clauses in the Bid Data Sheet or Special Conditions of Contract, these terms shall be printed in bold typeface on Sections I (Instructions to Bidders) and III (General Conditions of Contract), respectively.
- f. For guidelines on the use of Bidding Forms and the procurement of Foreign-Assisted Projects, these will be covered by a separate issuance of the Government Procurement Policy Board.

Table of Contents

Glossa	ry of Acronyms, Terms, and Abbreviations	5
Sectior	I. Invitation to Bid	8
Section	II. Instructions to Bidders	13
1.	Scope of Bid	14
2.	Funding Information	14
3.	Bidding Requirements	14
4.	Corrupt, Fraudulent, Collusive, and Coercive Practices	14
5.	Eligible Bidders	15
6.	Origin of Goods	15
7.	Subcontracts	15
8.	Pre-Bid Conference	16
9.	Clarification and Amendment of Bidding Documents	16
10.	Documents comprising the Bid: Eligibility and Technical Components	16
11.	Documents comprising the Bid: Financial Component	16
12.	Bid Prices	16
13.	Bid and Payment Currencies	17
14.	Bid Security	17
15.	Sealing and Marking of Bids	18
16.	Deadline for Submission of Bids	18
17.	Opening and Preliminary Examination of Bids	18
18.	Domestic Preference	18
19. 20.	Detailed Evaluation and Comparison of Bids	18
20. 21.	Post-Qualification	19
	Signing of the Contract III. Bid Data Sheet	19 20
	IV. General Conditions of Contract	24
1. 2	Scope of Contract	25 25
2. 3.	Advance Payment and Terms of Payment Performance Security	25 25
3. 4.	Inspection and Tests	23 25
+. 5.	Warranty	25 25
5. 6.	Liability of the Supplier	25 26
	v. Special Conditions of Contract	20 27
	VI. Schedule of Requirements (LINE 1)	31
	VI. Schedule of Requirements (LINE 2)	36
	v VI. Schedule of Requirements (LINE 3)	30 39
	v VI. Schedule of Requirements (LINE 4)	43
		45
	VII. Technical Specifications (LINE 1)	
	VII. Technical Specifications (LINE 2)	52
	VII. Technical Specifications (LINE 3)	55
	vII. Technical Specifications (LINE 4)	59
Cost D	erivation (LINE 1)	62

Cost Derivation (LINE 2)	66
Cost Derivation (LINE 3)	68
Cost Derivation (LINE 4)	71
Section VIII. Checklist of Technical and Financial Documents	72

Glossary of Acronyms, Terms, and Abbreviations

ABC – Approved Budget for the Contract.

BAC – Bids and Awards Committee.

Bid – A signed offer or proposal to undertake a contract submitted by a bidder in response to and in consonance with the requirements of the bidding documents. Also referred to as *Proposal* and *Tender*. (2016 revised IRR, Section 5[c])

Bidder – Refers to a contractor, manufacturer, supplier, distributor and/or consultant who submits a bid in response to the requirements of the Bidding Documents. (2016 revised IRR, Section 5[d])

Bidding Documents – The documents issued by the Procuring Entity as the bases for bids, furnishing all information necessary for a prospective bidder to prepare a bid for the Goods, Infrastructure Projects, and/or Consulting Services required by the Procuring Entity. (2016 revised IRR, Section 5[e])

BIR – Bureau of Internal Revenue.

BSP – Bangko Sentral ng Pilipinas.

Consulting Services – Refer to services for Infrastructure Projects and other types of projects or activities of the GOP requiring adequate external technical and professional expertise that are beyond the capability and/or capacity of the GOP to undertake such as, but not limited to: (i) advisory and review services; (ii) pre-investment or feasibility studies; (iii) design; (iv) construction supervision; (v) management and related services; and (vi) other technical services or special studies. (2016 revised IRR, Section 5[i])

CDA - Cooperative Development Authority.

Contract – Refers to the agreement entered into between the Procuring Entity and the Supplier or Manufacturer or Distributor or Service Provider for procurement of Goods and Services; Contractor for Procurement of Infrastructure Projects; or Consultant or Consulting Firm for Procurement of Consulting Services; as the case may be, as recorded in the Contract Form signed by the parties, including all attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein.

CIF – Cost Insurance and Freight.

CIP – Carriage and Insurance Paid.

- **CPI** Consumer Price Index.
- DDP Refers to the quoted price of the Goods, which means "delivered duty paid."

DTI – Department of Trade and Industry.

EXW – Ex works.

FCA – "Free Carrier" shipping point.

FOB – "Free on Board" shipping point.

Foreign-funded Procurement or Foreign-Assisted Project– Refers to procurement whose funding source is from a foreign government, foreign or international financing institution as specified in the Treaty or International or Executive Agreement. (2016 revised IRR, Section 5[b]).

Framework Agreement – Refers to a written agreement between a procuring entity and a supplier or service provider that identifies the terms and conditions, under which specific purchases, otherwise known as "Call-Offs," are made for the duration of the agreement. It is in the nature of an option contract between the procuring entity and the bidder(s) granting the procuring entity the option to either place an order for any of the goods or services identified in the Framework Agreement List or not buy at all, within a minimum period of one (1) year to a maximum period of three (3) years. (GPPB Resolution No. 27-2019)

GFI – Government Financial Institution.

GOCC - Government-owned and/or -controlled corporation.

Goods – Refer to all items, supplies, materials and general support services, except Consulting Services and Infrastructure Projects, which may be needed in the transaction of public businesses or in the pursuit of any government undertaking, project or activity, whether in the nature of equipment, furniture, stationery, materials for construction, or personal property of any kind, including non-personal or contractual services such as the repair and maintenance of equipment and furniture, as well as trucking, hauling, janitorial, security, and related or analogous services, as well as procurement of materials and supplies provided by the Procuring Entity for such services. The term "related" or "analogous services" shall include, but is not limited to, lease or purchase of office space, media advertisements, health maintenance services, and other services essential to the operation of the Procuring Entity. (2016 revised IRR, Section 5[r])

GOP – Government of the Philippines.

GPPB – Government Procurement Policy Board.

INCOTERMS – International Commercial Terms.

Infrastructure Projects – Include the construction, improvement, rehabilitation, demolition, repair, restoration or maintenance of roads and bridges, railways, airports, seaports, communication facilities, civil works components of information technology projects, irrigation, flood control and drainage, water supply, sanitation, sewerage and solid waste management systems, shore protection, energy/power and electrification facilities, national buildings, school buildings, hospital buildings, and other related construction projects of the government. Also referred to as *civil works or works*. (2016 revised IRR, Section 5[u])

LGUs – Local Government Units.

NFCC – Net Financial Contracting Capacity.

NGA – National Government Agency.

PhilGEPS - Philippine Government Electronic Procurement System.

Procurement Project – refers to a specific or identified procurement covering goods, infrastructure project or consulting services. A Procurement Project shall be described, detailed, and scheduled in the Project Procurement Management Plan prepared by the agency

which shall be consolidated in the procuring entity's Annual Procurement Plan. (GPPB Circular No. 06-2019 dated 17 July 2019)

PSA – Philippine Statistics Authority.

SEC – Securities and Exchange Commission.

SLCC – Single Largest Completed Contract.

Supplier – refers to a citizen, or any corporate body or commercial company duly organized and registered under the laws where it is established, habitually established in business and engaged in the manufacture or sale of the merchandise or performance of the general services covered by his bid. (Item 3.8 of GPPB Resolution No. 13-2019, dated 23 May 2019). Supplier as used in these Bidding Documents may likewise refer to a distributor, manufacturer, contractor, or consultant.

UN – United Nations.

Notes on the Invitation to Bid

The Invitation to Bid (IB) provides information that enables potential Bidders to decide whether to participate in the procurement at hand. The IB shall be posted in accordance with Section 21.2 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184.

Apart from the essential items listed in the Bidding Documents, the IB should also indicate the following:

- a. The date of availability of the Bidding Documents, which shall be from the time the IB is first advertised/posted until the deadline for the submission and receipt of bids;
- b. The place where the Bidding Documents may be acquired or the website where it may be downloaded;
- c. The deadline for the submission and receipt of bids; and
- d. Any important bid evaluation criteria (*e.g.*, the application of a margin of preference in bid evaluation).

The IB should be incorporated in the Bidding Documents. The information contained in the IB must conform to the Bidding Documents and in particular to the relevant information in the Bid Data Sheet.



QUEZON CITY GOVERNMENT BAC – GOODS AND SERVICES



INVITATION TO BID

November 09, 2023

	PROJECT NO.	OFFICE	PROJECT NAME	AMOUNT	SOURCE OF FUND	DELIVERY PERIOD
1.	CAO-24-VEHICLES- 0096	CITY ADMINISTRATOR'S OFFICE	SUPPLY, DELIVERY, TESTING, PRE- COMMISSIONING, COMMISSIONING, AND RE- TESTING OF ELECTRIC CITY BUSES FOR QUEZON CITY GOVERNMENT FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 151,400,000.00	GENERAL FUND	SIX (6) MONTHS
			QUEZON CITY BUS AUGMENTATION PROGRAM: LINE 1: ROUTE 1 QUEZON CITY HALL TO CUBAO (VICE VERSA) FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 38,274,158.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
			QUEZON CITY BUS AUGMENTATION PROGRAM: LINE 2: ROUTE 2 QUEZON CITY HALL TO LITEX (VICE VERSA) FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 83,528,340.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
			QUEZON CITY BUS AUGMENTATION PROGRAM: LINE 3: ROUTE 3 WELCOME ROTONDA TO AURORA KATIPUNAN (VICE VERSA) FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 33,903,124.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
	CAO-24-SERVICES-	CITY ADMINISTRATOR'S	QUEZON CITY BUS AUGMENTATION PROGRAM: LINE 4: ROUTE 4 QUEZON CITY HALL TO GEN. LUIS (VICE VERSA) FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 104,414,024.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
2.	0099	OFFICE	QUEZON CITY BUS AUGMENTATION PROGRAM: LINE 5: ROUTE 5 QUEZON CITY HALL TO QUIRINO HIGHWAY VIA VISAYAS AVE. (VICE VERSA) FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 50,605,092.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
			QUEZON CITY BUS AUGMENTATION PROGRAM: LINE 6: ROUTE 6 QUEZON CITY HALL TO GILMORE (VICE VERSA) FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 39,171,180.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
			QUEZON CITY BUS AUGMENTATION PROGRAM: LINE 7: ROUTE 7 QUEZON CITY HALL TO ORTIGAS AVE. EXT (VICE VERSA) FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 43,656,984.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
			QUEZON CITY BUS AUGMENTATION PROGRAM: LINE 8: ROUTE 8 QUEZON CITY HALL TO MUÑOZ (ROUNDTRIP) FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 47,614,136.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
3.	CAO-24-FUEL-0100	CITY ADMINISTRATOR'S OFFICE	PROCUREMENT OF FLEET CARD SYSTEM FOR THE PROVISION OF FUEL, OIL/LUBRICANTS AND OTHER FUEL-RELATED PRODUCTS AND SERVICES FOR THE SERVICE MOTOR VEHICLES AND OTHER EQUIPMENT OF THE QUEZON CITY GOVERNMENT FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 189,369,611.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
4.	CAO-24-OESC-0109	CITY ADMINISTRATOR'S OFFICE	PROCUREMENT OF THERMAL PRINTER RIBBON AND CLEANING KIT FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 15,402,900.00	GENERAL FUND	30 CD
5.	CAO-24-SERVICES- 0108	CITY ADMINISTRATOR'S OFFICE	PABX SERVICES FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 29,830,936.48	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR

6.	CCRD-24-SERVICES- 0065	CITY CIVIL REGISTRY DEPARTMENT	OPERATION, MANAGEMENT AND MAINTENANCE OF THE QUEZON CITY PUBLIC CREMATORIUM FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 39,209,295.84	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
7.	CCRD-24-SERVICES- 0063	CITY CIVIL REGISTRY DEPARTMENT	ENGAGEMENT OF COURIER SERVICES FOR THE DELIVERY OF DOCUMENTS LINKED TO THE AUTOMATED DOCUMENT DELIVERY SYSTEM (QC ADDS) OF THE CITY CIVIL REGISTRY DEPARTMENT (CCRD) OF QUEZON CITY FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 2,250,000.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
8.	CGSD-24-PCS-0083	CITY GENERAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT	TERMITE TREATMENT AND OTHER RELATED PEST CONTROL SERVICES OF QUEZON CITY HALL BUILDINGS AND COMPOUND INCLUDING CGSD CENTRAL WAREHOUSE FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 2,492,062.20	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
9.	CGSD-24-SERVICES- 0087	CITY GENERAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT	COMPREHENSIVE PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE OF SERVICE ELEVATOR UNITS FOR QUEZON CITY GOVERNMENT INSTALLATIONS FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 11,517,669.72	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
10.	CGSD-24-SERVICES- 0085	CITY GENERAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT	PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE OF AIR CONDITIONING UNITS WITHIN QUEZON CITY GOVERNMENT FACILITIES FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 14,959,000.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
11.	CGSD-24-SERVICES- 0086	CITY GENERAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT	PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE OF GENERATOR SETS WITHIN QUEZON CITY GOVERNMENT FACILITIES FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 6,746,060.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
12.	CLIMATE-24-II-0089	CLIMATE CHANGE AND ENVIRONMENTAL SUSTAINABILITY DEPARTMENT	LICENSE SUBSCRIPTION FOR QUALITY MONITORING SENSING SERVICES AND WEATHERLINK PROFESSIONAL SERVICE FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 3,717,000.00	GENERAL FUND	30 CD
13.	ENGINEERING-24- CMS2-0070	DEPARTMENT OF ENGINEERING	SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF BITUMINOUS TACK COAT AND BITUMINOUS CONCRETE SURFACE COURSE (FD) FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 99,232,500.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
14.	HCDRD-24- SERVICES-0098	HOUSING, COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AND RESETTLEMENT DEPARTMENT	TRUCKING SERVICES FOR THE RELOCATION OF INFORMAL SETTLER FAMILIES FROM VARIOUS AREAS IN QUEZON CITY FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 1,640,000.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
15.	ITDD-24-IT-0036	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT	ANTI-VIRUS WITH ANTI-RANSONWARE (CLOUD BASED) INCLUDING INSTALLATION AND CONFIGURATION FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 16,000,000.00	GENERAL FUND	120 CD
			LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION OF PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 9,500,000.00		
			LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 4,000,000.00		
16.	CONSO-24-EM-0097	LOCAL ECONOMIC INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS OFFICE	LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 4,499,830.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
			LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTING, MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSIONAL AND STUDENTS CATEGORY) (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 2,500,000.00		
17.	NDH-24-FUEL-0076	NOVALICHES DISTRICT HOSPITAL	LPG (REFILL) FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P1,440,000.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
18.	NDH-24-SERVICES -0077	NOVALICHES DISTRICT HOSPITAL	PEST CONTROL SERVICES FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 1,000,000.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
19.	PAISD-24-IT-0088	PUBLIC AFFAIRS AND INFORMATION SERVICES DEPARTMENT	QUEZON CITY WEBSITE ENHANCEMENT, MAINTENANCE AND RENEWING OF HOSTING FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 3,200,000.00	GENERAL FUND	60 CD

20.	QCDTRC(TAHANAN)-24-FOODSTUFF-0073	QUEZON CITY DRUG TREATMENT AND REHABILITATION CENTER (TAHANAN)	VARIOUS FOOD SUPPLIES FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 17,274,018.48	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
21.	QCGH-24-GM-0081	QUEZON CITY GENERAL HOSPITAL	NON-FOOD SUPPLIES OF THE QUEZON CITY GENERAL HOSPITAL FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 2,845,976.25	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
22.	QCGH-24-PCS-0042	QUEZON CITY GENERAL HOSPITAL	PEST CONTROL SERVICES FOR THE YEAR 2023 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 1,847,770.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
23.	QCPL-24-CS1-0028	QUEZON CITY PUBLIC LIBRARY	FOOD AND DRINKS FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 1,499,940.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
24.	QCPL-24- NEWSPAPERS-0032	QUEZON CITY PUBLIC LIBRARY	SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF VARIOUS NEWSPAPERS FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 4,500,000.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
25.	QCPL-24-SERVICES- 0026	QUEZON CITY PUBLIC LIBRARY	SUBSCRIPTION TO ONLINE RESEARCH, DISSERTATIONS AND THESES GLOBAL FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 1,222,835.00	GENERAL FUND	30 CD
26.	QCPL-24-SERVICES- 0030	QUEZON CITY PUBLIC LIBRARY	SUBSCRIPTION TO GALE ONLINE RESOURCES (E-BOOKS) GENERAL REFERENCES FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 5,000,000.00	GENERAL FUND	30 CD
27.	QCPL-24-SERVICES- 0031	~	SUBSCRIPTION TO FILIPINIANA E-BOOKS FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 2,022,165.00	GENERAL FUND	30 CD
28.	QCTD-24-EM-0122	QUEZON CITY TOURISM DEPARTMENT	CHINESE NEW YEAR FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 1,924,500.00	GENERAL FUND	60 CD
29.	QCTD-24-EM-0123	QUEZON CITY TOURISM DEPARTMENT	PEDRISTA FESTIVAL FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 1,186,000.00	GENERAL FUND	60 CD
30.	QCTD-24-CS1-0121	QUEZON CITY TOURISM DEPARTMENT	PROCUREMENT OF FOOD AND DRINKS AND OTHERS FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 2,412691.00	GENERAL FUND	30 CD
31.	RMBGH-24-PCS-0009	ROSARIO MACLANG BAUTISTA GENERAL HOSPITAL	PEST CONTROL SERVICE FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 1,550,000.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
32.	RMBGH-24-LS-0011	ROSARIO MACLANG BAUTISTA GENERAL HOSPITAL	LAUNDRY SERVICE FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 6,006,000.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
			LINE 1: SUPPLY AND INSTALLATION OF INTERNET CONNECTIVITY FOR PUBLIC SCHOOLS IN DISTRICT 1 OF QUEZON CITY FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 16,422,000.00	SPECIAL EDUCATION FUND	30 CD
			LINE 2: SUPPLY AND INSTALLATION OF INTERNET CONNECTIVITY FOR PUBLIC SCHOOLS IN DISTRICT 2 OF QUEZON CITY FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 20,286,000.00	SPECIAL EDUCATION FUND	30 CD
	SDO-24-IS-0058	SDO-24-IS-0058 SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE	LINE 3: SUPPLY AND INSTALLATION OF INTERNET CONNECTIVITY FOR PUBLIC SCHOOLS IN DISTRICT 3 OF QUEZON CITY FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 11,178,000.00	SPECIAL EDUCATION FUND	30 CD
33.			LINE 4: SUPPLY AND INSTALLATION OF INTERNET CONNECTIVITY FOR PUBLIC SCHOOLS IN DISTRICT 4 OF QUEZON CITY FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 13,662,000.00	SPECIAL EDUCATION FUND	30 CD
			LINE 5: SUPPLY AND INSTALLATION OF INTERNET CONNECTIVITY FOR PUBLIC SCHOOLS IN DISTRICT 5 OF QUEZON CITY FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 20,838,000.00	SPECIAL EDUCATION FUND	30 CD
			LINE 6: SUPPLY AND INSTALLATION OF INTERNET CONNECTIVITY FOR PUBLIC SCHOOLS IN DISTRICT 6 OF QUEZON CITY FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 13,662,000.00	SPECIAL EDUCATION FUND	30 CD
34.	SSDD-24-FUEL-0068	SOCIAL SERVICES DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT	LPG FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 2,954,851.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR

	SSDD-24-	SOCIAL SERVICES	LINE 1: VARIOUS FOOD SUPPLIES FOR WELFARE AND RELIEF PROGRAM FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 7,232,796.76	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
35.	FOODSTUFF-0067	DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT	LINE 2: VARIOUS FOOD SUPPLIES FOR RESIDENTIAL AND REHABILITATION PROGRAM FOR YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 25,496,387.13	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
36.	OCM(PDAO)-24- PCP1-0120	OFFICE OF THE CITY MAYOR (PERSON WITH DISABILITY AFFAIRS OFFICE)	PROVISION OF PRESCRIPTION EYEGLASSES TO PERSONS WITH DISABILITY FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 1,350,000.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR
37.	OCM(PDAO)-24-PS2- 0118	OFFICE OF THE CITY MAYOR (PERSON WITH DISABILITY AFFAIRS OFFICE)	PRINTING OF PURCHASE BOOKLET AND FREE CINEMA BOOKLET FOR PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES, AND TARPAULIN FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 1,663,200.00	GENERAL FUND	30 CD
38.	OCM(GAD)-24-CS1- 0116	OFFICE OF THE CITY MAYOR (GAD COUNCIL OFFICE)	FOOD AND DRINKS FOR THE YEAR 2024 (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)	P 1,225,000.00	GENERAL FUND	ONE (1) YEAR

- 1. The *QUEZON CITY LOCAL GOVERNMENT*, through the *General Fund and Special Education Fund, of various years* intends to apply the sums stated above being the ABC to payments under the contract for *the above stated projects of contract for each lot/item*. Bids received in excess of the ABC shall be automatically rejected at bid opening.
- The QUEZON CITY LOCAL GOVERNMENT now invites bids for various Projects. Delivery of the Goods is required as stated above. Bidders should have completed, within the last three (3) years from the date of submission and receipt of bids, a contract similar to the Project. The description of an eligible bidder is contained in the Bidding Documents, particularly, in Section II. Instructions to Bidders.
- 3. Bidding will be conducted through open competitive bidding procedures using a non-discretionary "*pass/fail*" criterion as specified in the 2016 revised Implementing Rules and Regulations (IRR) of Republic Act (RA) No. 9184.
 - a. Bidding is restricted to Filipino citizens/sole proprietorships, partnerships, or organizations with at least sixty percent (60%) interest or outstanding capital stock belonging to citizens of the Philippines, and to citizens or organizations of a country the laws or regulations of which grant similar rights or privileges to Filipino citizens, pursuant to RA No. 5183.
- 4. Prospective Bidders may obtain further information from *QUEZON CITY GOVERNMENT Bids and Awards Committee (BAC)* Secretariat and inspect the Bidding Documents at the address given below during weekdays from 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.
- 5. A complete set of Bidding Documents may be acquired by interested Bidders on Friday, November 10, 2023 from the given address and website(s) below *and upon payment of the applicable fee for the Bidding Documents, pursuant to the latest Guidelines issued by the GPPB.* The Procuring Entity shall allow the bidder to present its proof of payment for the fees *in person.*

STANDARD RATES:

Approved Budget for the Contract	Maximum Cost of Bidding Documents (in Philippine Peso)
500,000 and below	500.00
More than 500,000 up to 1 Million	1,000.00
More than 1 Million up to 5 Million	5,000.00
More than 5 Million up to 10 Million	10,000.00
More than 10 Million up to 50 Million	25,000.00
More than 50 Million up to 500 Million	50,000.00
More than 500 Million	75,000.00

The following are the requirements for purchase of Bidding Documents;

- 1. PhilGEPS Registration Certificate (Platinum 3 pages)
- 2. Document Request List (DRL)
- 3. Authorization to Purchase Bidding Documents
 - 3.1 Corporate Secretary Certificate for corporation (specific for the project)
 - 3.2 Special Power of Attorney for single proprietorship (specific for the project)
- 4. Notarized Joint Venture Agreement (as applicable)
- 6. The *Quezon City Local Government* will hold a Pre-Bid Conference on 9:00 A.M. of <u>Friday, November 17, 2023</u> at 2nd Floor, Procurement Department-Bidding Room, Finance Building, Quezon City Hall Compound, and/or through video conferencing *via Zoom* which shall be open to prospective bidders.

Topic: BAC-GOODS Pre-Bid Conference Meeting Join Zoom Meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84835002246?pwd=OVRuVE0weXZMNXYwZG5LaWd1dXk1QT09

Meeting ID: 848 3500 2246 Passcode: 154733

- 7. Bids must be duly received by the BAC Secretariat through manual submission at the 2nd Floor, Procurement Department, Finance Building, Quezon City Hall Compound on or before <u>10:00 A.M.</u> of <u>Friday, December 01, 2023</u>. Late bids shall not be accepted.
- 8. All Bids must be accompanied by a bid security in any of the acceptable forms and in the amount stated in **ITB** Clause 14.
- 9. Bid opening shall be on <u>11:00 A.M. of Friday, December 01, 2023</u> at the given address below and/or via Zoom. Bids will be opened in the presence of the bidders' representatives who choose to attend the activity.

Topic: BAC-GOODS & SERVICES BIDDING Join Zoom Meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85850855933?pwd=R2dZUUp4Z3lyU29iZGV1WmdKRjZCdz09 Meeting ID: 858 5085 5933

Passcode: 118682

- 10. The *Quezon City Local Government* reserves the right to reject any and all bids, declare a failure of bidding, or not award the contract at any time prior to contract award in accordance with Sections 35.6 and 41 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184, without thereby incurring any liability to the affected bidder or bidders.
- 11. For further information, please refer to:

ATTY. DOMINIC B. GARCIA

OIC, Procurement Department 2nd Floor, Procurement Department, Finance Building, Quezon City Hall Compound Elliptical Road, Barangay Central Diliman, Quezon City. Email Add: <u>bacgoods.procurement@quezoncity.gov.ph</u> Tel. No. (02)8988-4242 loc. 8506/8710 Website: <u>www.quezoncity.gov.ph</u>

12. You may visit the following websites:

For downloading of Bidding Documents: www.quezoncity.gov.ph

By:

(SGD.) MS. MA. MARGARITA T. SANTOS, DPA Chairperson, QC-BAC-Goods and Services

Notes on the Instructions to Bidders

This Section on the Instruction to Bidders (ITB) provides the information necessary for bidders to prepare responsive bids, in accordance with the requirements of the Procuring Entity. It also provides information on bid submission, eligibility check, opening and evaluation of bids, post-qualification, and on the award of contract.

1. Scope of Bid

The Procuring Entity, **Quezon City Local Government** *wishes* to receive Bids for the **EVENTS MANAGEMENT FOR VARIOUS ACTIVITIES FOR YEAR 2024** (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) with identification number CONSO-24-EM-0097.

[Note: The Project Identification Number is assigned by the Procuring Entity based on its own coding scheme and is not the same as the PhilGEPS reference number, which is generated after the posting of the bid opportunity on the PhilGEPS website.]

The Procurement Project (referred to herein as "Project") is composed of *FOUR (4) LINE ITEMS*, the details of which are described in Section VII (Technical Specifications).

2. Funding Information

- 2.1. The GOP through the source of funding as indicated below for **2024** in the amount of **TWENTY MILLION FOUR HUNDRED NINETY NINE THOUSAND EIGHT HUNDRED THIRTY PESOS AND 00/100 ONLY** (Php20,499,830.00).
- 2.2. The source of funding is:
 - *a)* LGUs, the proposed Local Expenditure Program

3. Bidding Requirements

The Bidding for the Project shall be governed by all the provisions of RA No. 9184 and its 2016 revised IRR, including its Generic Procurement Manuals and associated policies, rules and regulations as the primary source thereof, while the herein clauses shall serve as the secondary source thereof.

Any amendments made to the IRR and other GPPB issuances shall be applicable only to the ongoing posting, advertisement, or **IB** by the BAC through the issuance of a supplemental or bid bulletin.

The Bidder, by the act of submitting its Bid, shall be deemed to have verified and accepted the general requirements of this Project, including other factors that may affect the cost, duration and execution or implementation of the contract, project, or work and examine all instructions, forms, terms, and project requirements in the Bidding Documents.

4. Corrupt, Fraudulent, Collusive, and Coercive Practices

The Procuring Entity, as well as the Bidders and Suppliers, shall observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement and execution of the contract. They or through an agent shall not engage in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, and obstructive practices defined under Annex "I" of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184 or other integrity violations in competing for the Project.

5. Eligible Bidders

- 5.1. Only Bids of Bidders found to be legally, technically, and financially capable will be evaluated.
- 5.2. Foreign ownership exceeding those allowed under the rules may participate pursuant to:
 - i. When a Treaty or International or Executive Agreement as provided in Section 4 of the RA No. 9184 and its 2016 revised IRR allow foreign bidders to participate;
 - ii. Citizens, corporations, or associations of a country, included in the list issued by the GPPB, the laws or regulations of which grant reciprocal rights or privileges to citizens, corporations, or associations of the Philippines;
 - iii. When the Goods sought to be procured are not available from local suppliers; or
 - iv. When there is a need to prevent situations that defeat competition or restrain trade.
- 5.3. Pursuant to Section 23.4.1.3 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No.9184, the Bidder shall have an SLCC that is at least one (1) contract similar to the Project the value of which, adjusted to current prices using the PSA's CPI, must be at least equivalent to:
 - a. For the procurement of Non-Expendable Supplies and services: The Bidder must have completed a single contract that is similar to this Project, equivalent to at least fifty percent (50%) of the ABC.
- 5.4. The Bidders shall comply with the eligibility criteria under Section 23.4.1 of the 2016 IRR of RA No. 9184.

6. Origin of Goods

There is no restriction on the origin of goods other than those prohibited by a decision of the UN Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the UN, subject to Domestic Preference requirements under **ITB** Clause 18.

7. Subcontracts

7.1. The Bidder may subcontract portions of the Project to the extent allowed by the Procuring Entity as stated herein, but in no case more than twenty percent (20%) of the Project.

The Procuring Entity has prescribed that: Subcontracting is not allowed.

8. Pre-Bid Conference

The Procuring Entity will hold a pre-bid conference for this Project on the specified date and time and either at its physical address and/or through videoconferencing as indicated in paragraph 6 of the **IB**.

9. Clarification and Amendment of Bidding Documents

Prospective bidders may request for clarification on and/or interpretation of any part of the Bidding Documents. Such requests must be in writing and received by the Procuring Entity, either at its given address or through electronic mail indicated in the **IB**, at least ten (10) calendar days before the deadline set for the submission and receipt of Bids.

10. Documents comprising the Bid: Eligibility and Technical Components

- 10.1. The first envelope shall contain the eligibility and technical documents of the Bid as specified in Section VIII (Checklist of Technical and Financial Documents).
- 10.2. The Bidder's SLCC as indicated in **ITB** Clause 5.3 should have been completed within *the last three (3) years* prior to the deadline for the submission and receipt of bids.
- 10.3. If the eligibility requirements or statements, the bids, and all other documents for submission to the BAC are in foreign language other than English, it must be accompanied by a translation in English, which shall be authenticated by the appropriate Philippine foreign service establishment, post, or the equivalent office having jurisdiction over the foreign bidder's affairs in the Philippines. Similar to the required authentication above, for Contracting Parties to the Apostille Convention, only the translated documents shall be authenticated through an Apostille pursuant to GPPB Resolution No. 13-2019 dated 23 May 2019. The English translation shall govern, for purposes of interpretation of the bid.

11. Documents comprising the Bid: Financial Component

- 11.1. The second bid envelope shall contain the financial documents for the Bid as specified in Section VIII (Checklist of Technical and Financial Documents).
- 11.2. If the Bidder claims preference as a Domestic Bidder or Domestic Entity, a certification issued by DTI shall be provided by the Bidder in accordance with Section 43.1.3 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184.
- 11.3. Any bid exceeding the ABC indicated in paragraph 1 of the **IB** shall not be accepted.
- 11.4. For Foreign-funded Procurement, a ceiling may be applied to bid prices provided the conditions are met under Section 31.2 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184.

12. Bid Prices

12.1. Prices indicated on the Price Schedule shall be entered separately in the following manner:

- a. For Goods offered from within the Procuring Entity's country:
 - i. The price of the Goods quoted EXW (ex-works, ex-factory, exwarehouse, ex-showroom, or off-the-shelf, as applicable);
 - ii. The cost of all customs duties and sales and other taxes already paid or payable;
 - iii. The cost of transportation, insurance, and other costs incidental to delivery of the Goods to their final destination; and
 - iv. The price of other (incidental) services, if any, listed in e.
- b. For Goods offered from abroad:
 - i. Unless otherwise stated in the **BDS**, the price of the Goods shall be quoted delivered duty paid (DDP) with the place of destination in the Philippines as specified in the **BDS**. In quoting the price, the Bidder shall be free to use transportation through carriers registered in any eligible country. Similarly, the Bidder may obtain insurance services from any eligible source country.
 - ii. The price of other (incidental) services, if any, as listed in **Section VII (Technical Specifications).**

13. Bid and Payment Currencies

- 13.1. For Goods that the Bidder will supply from outside the Philippines, the bid prices may be quoted in the local currency or tradeable currency accepted by the BSP at the discretion of the Bidder. However, for purposes of bid evaluation, Bids denominated in foreign currencies, shall be converted to Philippine currency based on the exchange rate as published in the BSP reference rate bulletin on the day of the bid opening.
- 13.2. Payment of the contract price shall be made in:
 - a. Philippine Pesos.

14. Bid Security

- 14.1. The Bidder shall submit a Bid Securing Declaration¹ or any form of Bid Security in the amount indicated in the **BDS**, which shall be not less than the percentage of the ABC in accordance with the schedule in the **BDS**.
- 14.2. The Bid and bid security *in no case shall exceed One Hundred Twenty (120) calendar days from the date of opening of bids, unless duly extended by the bidder upon the request of the Head of the Procuring Entity (HoPE) of the Quezon City Local Government.* Any Bid not accompanied by an acceptable bid security shall be rejected by the Procuring Entity as non-responsive.

¹ In the case of Framework Agreement, the undertaking shall refer to entering into contract with the Procuring Entity and furnishing of the performance security or the performance securing declaration within ten (10) calendar days from receipt of Notice to Execute Framework Agreement.

15. Sealing and Marking of Bids

Each Bidder shall submit one copy of the first and second components of its Bid.

The Procuring Entity may request additional hard copies and/or electronic copies of the Bid. However, failure of the Bidders to comply with the said request shall not be a ground for disqualification.

If the Procuring Entity allows the submission of bids through online submission or any other electronic means, the Bidder shall submit an electronic copy of its Bid, which must be digitally signed. An electronic copy that cannot be opened or is corrupted shall be considered non-responsive and, thus, automatically disqualified.

16. Deadline for Submission of Bids

16.1. The Bidders shall submit on the specified date and time through manual submission as indicated in paragraph 7 of the **IB**.

17. Opening and Preliminary Examination of Bids

17.1. The BAC shall open the Bids in public at the time, on the date, and at the place specified in paragraph 9 of the **IB**. The Bidders' representatives who are present shall sign a register evidencing their attendance. In case videoconferencing, webcasting or other similar technologies will be used, attendance of participants shall likewise be recorded by the BAC Secretariat.

In case the Bids cannot be opened as scheduled due to justifiable reasons, the rescheduling requirements under Section 29 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184 shall prevail.

17.2. The preliminary examination of bids shall be governed by Section 30 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184.

18. Domestic Preference

18.1. The Procuring Entity will grant a margin of preference for the purpose of comparison of Bids in accordance with Section 43.1.2 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184.

19. Detailed Evaluation and Comparison of Bids

- 19.1. The Procuring BAC shall immediately conduct a detailed evaluation of all Bids rated "*passed*," using non-discretionary pass/fail criteria. The BAC shall consider the conditions in the evaluation of Bids under Section 32.2 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184.
- 19.2. If the Project allows partial bids, bidders may submit a proposal on any of the lots or items, and evaluation will be undertaken on a per lot or item basis, as the case maybe. In this case, the Bid Security as required by **ITB** Clause 15 shall be submitted for each lot or item separately.
- 19.3. The descriptions of the lots or items shall be indicated in Section VII (Technical Specifications), although the ABCs of these lots or items are indicated in the BDS for purposes of the NFCC computation pursuant to Section 23.4.2.6 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184. The NFCC must be sufficient for the total of the ABCs for all the lots or items participated in by the prospective Bidder.

19.4. The Project shall be awarded as follows:

One Project having several items that shall be awarded as one contract.

19.5. Except for bidders submitting a committed Line of Credit from a Universal or Commercial Bank in lieu of its NFCC computation, all Bids must include the NFCC computation pursuant to Section 23.4.1.4 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184, which must be sufficient for the total of the ABCs for all the lots or items participated in by the prospective Bidder. For bidders submitting the committed Line of Credit, it must be at least equal to ten percent (10%) of the ABCs for all the lots or items participated in by the prospective Bidder.

20. Post-Qualification

20.1. Within a non-extendible period of five (5) calendar days from receipt by the Bidder of the notice from the BAC that it submitted the Lowest Calculated Bid, the Bidder shall submit its latest income and business tax returns filed and paid through the BIR Electronic Filing and Payment System (eFPS) and other appropriate licenses and permits required by law and stated in the **BDS**.

21. Signing of the Contract

21.1. The documents required in Section 37.2 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184 shall form part of the Contract. Additional Contract documents are indicated in the **BDS**.

Notes on the Bid Data Sheet

The Bid Data Sheet (BDS) consists of provisions that supplement, amend, or specify in detail, information, or requirements included in the ITB found in Section II, which are specific to each procurement.

This Section is intended to assist the Procuring Entity in providing the specific information in relation to corresponding clauses in the ITB and has to be prepared for each specific procurement.

The Procuring Entity should specify in the BDS information and requirements specific to the circumstances of the Procuring Entity, the processing of the procurement, and the bid evaluation criteria that will apply to the Bids. In preparing the BDS, the following aspects should be checked:

- a. Information that specifies and complements provisions of the ITB must be incorporated.
- b. Amendments and/or supplements, if any, to provisions of the ITB as necessitated by the circumstances of the specific procurement, must also be incorporated.

Bid Data S	Sheet
-------------------	-------

percent (50%) of the ABC. b. Completed within the last three (3) years prior to the deadline for t submission and receipt of bids substantially in a FORM prescribed by t QC-BAC-GOODS AND SERVICES, must be accompanied by a co of Certificate of Acceptance by the end-user or Official Receipt (O. or Sales Invoice (SL) issued for the Contract. 7.1 Subcontracting is not allowed. 12 The price of the Goods shall be quoted DDP within Quezon City or the applical International Commercial Terms (INCOTERMS) for this Project. 14.1 The bid security shall be in the form of a Bid Securing Declaration, or any of the following forms and amounts: LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRA (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 190,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier 's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than Php 80,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 200,000.00 or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMEN ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 89,996.60 or equivalent to two percent (5%) of ABC if security is in cash, eashier 's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amo	TED	Diu Data Silet
5.3 For this purpose, contracts similar to the Project shall be: a. A single contract similar to the item/s to be bid and must be at least fipercent (50%) of the ABC. b. Completed within the last three (3) years prior to the deadline for the submission and receipt of bids substantially in a FORM prescribed by the QC-BAC-GOODS AND SERVICES, must be accompanied by a conf Certificate of Acceptance by the end-user or Official Receipt (0, or Sales Invoice (S.I.) issued for the Contract. 7.1 Subcontracting is not allowed. 12 The price of the Goods shall be quoted DDP within Quezon City or the applical International Commercial Terms (INCOTERMS) for this Project. 14.1 The bid security shall be in the form of a Bid Securing Declaration, or any of the following forms and amounts: LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRA (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 90,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than Php 80,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (5%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than Php 80,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (5%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than Php 80,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (5%) of ABC if security is in cash, cash		
percent (50%) of the ABC. b. Completed within the last three (3) years prior to the deadline for t submission and receipt of bids substantially in a FORM prescribed by (QC-BAC-GOODS AND SERVICES, must be accompanied by a co of Certificate of Acceptance by the end-user or Official Receipt (O. or Sales Invoice (S.I.) issued for the Contract. 7.1 Subcontracting is not allowed. 12 The price of the Goods shall be quoted DDP within Quezon City or the applical International Commercial Terms (INCOTERMS) for this Project. 14.1 The bid security shall be in the form of a Bid Securing Declaration, or any of t following forms and amounts: IINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRA (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 190,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier 's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than Php 475,000.00 or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 200,000.00 or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMEZ ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 200,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Cashier 's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount		For this purpose, contracts similar to the Project shall be:
submission and receipt of bids substantially in a FORM prescribed by a CQCBAC-GOODS AND SERVICES, must be accompanied by a co of Certificate of Acceptance by the end-user or Official Receipt (O. or Sales Invoice (S.I.) issued for the Contract. 7.1 Subcontracting is not allowed. 12 The price of the Goods shall be quoted DDP within Quezon City or the applical International Commercial Terms (INCOTERMS) for this Project. 14.1 The bid security shall be in the form of a Bid Securing Declaration, or any of the following forms and amounts: LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRA (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 190,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in Cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than Php 475,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 80,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 200,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMEE ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 224,991.50 or equivalent to two percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bon		0
7.1 Subcontracting is not allowed. 12 The price of the Goods shall be quoted DDP within Quezon City or the applical International Commercial Terms (INCOTERMS) for this Project. 14.1 The bid security shall be in the form of a Bid Securing Declaration, or any of t following forms and amounts: LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRA (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 190,000.00 or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier s/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than Php 475,000.00 or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 80,000.00 or equivalent to five percent (2%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 200,000.00 or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than Php 89,996.60 or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTIN MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSION.		submission and receipt of bids substantially in a FORM prescribed by the QC-BAC-GOODS AND SERVICES, must be accompanied by a copy of Certificate of Acceptance by the end-user or Official Receipt (O.R)
International Commercial Terms (INCOTERMS) for this Project. 14.1 The bid security shall be in the form of a Bid Securing Declaration, or any of the following forms and amounts: LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRATION (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 190,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creor b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 475,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 80,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creor b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 80,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creor b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 80,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREME) ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creor b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank	7.1	
following forms and amounts: LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRA (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 190,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 475,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 80,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 200,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 200,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMEI ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 224,991.50</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTIN MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSION.	12	The price of the Goods shall be quoted DDP <i>within Quezon City</i> or the applicable International Commercial Terms (INCOTERMS) for this Project.
 PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRA (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 190,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 475,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 80,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 200,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMEE ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of cre or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 224,991.50</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTINMENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSION. 	14.1	The bid security shall be in the form of a Bid Securing Declaration, or any of the following forms and amounts:
 security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creor b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 475,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 80,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creor b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 200,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creor b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creor b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 8224,991.50</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creor b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 224,991.50</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTIN MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSION. 		LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION OF PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)
 security is in Surety Bond. LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 80,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creor b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 200,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREME) ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creor b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creor b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 224,991.50</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTIN MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSION. 		a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 190,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if bid security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of credit; or
 a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 80,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creation or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 200,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREME) ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creation of the security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creation of the security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creation of the security is in Surety Bond. LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTIN MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSION). 		b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 475,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if bid security is in Surety Bond.
 security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creation or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 200,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREME) ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creation or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 224,991.50</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTIN MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSION. 		LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)
 security is in Surety Bond. LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREME) ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of crew or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 224,991.50</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTIN MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSION. 		a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 80,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if bid security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of credit; or
 ACTIVITY) a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creation or b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 224,991.50</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTINMENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSION. 		b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 200,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if bid security is in Surety Bond.
 security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of creator b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 224,991.50</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond. LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTIN MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSION. 		LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)
security is in Surety Bond. LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTIN MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSION.		a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 89,996.60</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if bid security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of credit; or
MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSION		b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 224,991.50</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if bid security is in Surety Bond.
		MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSIONAL
		a. The amount of not less than <i>Php 50,000.00</i> or equivalent to two percent (2%) of ABC if bid security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of credit; or
b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 125,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if security is in Surety Bond.		b. The amount of not less than <i>Php 125,000.00</i> or equivalent to five percent (5%) of ABC if bid security is in Surety Bond.

19.3	BREAKDOWN OF AP	PROVED BU	DGET FOR TH	E CONTRACT
		P 9,500,000.00	FOR ITEM NO. 1	P 2,000,000.00
	MANAGEMENT,		FOR ITEM NO. 2	P 176,000.00
	CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION OF		FOR ITEM NO. 3	P 3,000,000.00
	PARAPHERNALIAS AND		FOR ITEM NO. 4	P 4,324,000.00
	VIDEOS FOR THE		TOTAL ABC:	P 9,500,000.00
	QUEZON CITY STARTUP			
	PROGRAM (EARLY			
	PROCUREMENT			
	ACTIVITY)			1
		P 4,000,000.00	FOR ITEM NO. 1	P 1,530,000.00
	CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT		FOR ITEM NO. 2	P 2,470,000.00
	ACTIVITY)		TOTAL ABC:	P 4,000,000.00
		P 4,499,830.00	FOR ITEM NO. 1	P 2,000,000.00
	PROMOTIONS PROGRAM	1,1,7,000000	FOR ITEM NO. 2	P 1,500,000.00
	(EARLY PROCUREMENT		FOR ITEM NO. 3	P 999,830.00
	ACTIVITY)		TOTAL ABC:	P 4,499,830.00
	LINE 4: STARTUP QC	D 2 500 000 00	FOR ITEM NO. 1	
	PROGRAM	P 2,500,000.00		P 2,500,000.00
	MANAGEMENT		TOTAL ABC:	P 2,500,000.00
	(SHORTLISTING,			
	MENTORING,			
	ACCELERATING AND			
	OTHERS FOR STARTUP			
	PROFESSIONAL AND			
	STUDENTS CATEGORY) (EARLY PROCUREMENT			
	ACTIVITY)			
20.2	List of required licenses	and nermits	relevant to the	Project and the
20.2	-	-	Televalit to the	Troject and the
	corresponding law requiring	, 1t .		
	No additional require	ement		
21.2	Additional required docum	ents relevant t	to the Project th	at are required by
	existing laws and/or the Pro-		5	1 2
	childring laws und of the 110	earing Energy.		
	FOR LINE 1:			
	1. Organizational Chart that clear			
	the specific divisions/sections ded	icated to the neede	ed service to show its	capability to undertake
	the Project.			
	2. List of Personnel required for the			
	program (see Section VIII. Projec	t Standards and Re	equirements of the Te	erms of Reference)
	3. Notarized Affidavit of Undertal	king stating compl	nance to the followin	g.
	> The Contractor should I	have at least thre	e (3) years of actua	l experience in events
		have at least thre	e (3) years of actua	l experience in events
	management		-	-
	management	here to all existin	g labor laws, policie	es, wage orders, safety
	managementThe Contractor shall add	here to all existin	g labor laws, policie	es, wage orders, safety
	 management The Contractor shall add standards, and such gu 	here to all existin	g labor laws, policie	es, wage orders, safety
	 management The Contractor shall add standards, and such gu 	here to all existin	g labor laws, policie	es, wage orders, safety
	 management The Contractor shall addition standards, and such guide Employment (DOLE) FOR LINE 2: 	here to all existin aidelines as prese	g labor laws, policie cribed by the Depa	es, wage orders, safety rtment of Labor and
	 management The Contractor shall add standards, and such gu Employment (DOLE) 	here to all existin aidelines as prese	g labor laws, policie cribed by the Depa	es, wage orders, safety rtment of Labor and
	 management The Contractor shall addition standards, and such guide Employment (DOLE) FOR LINE 2: 	here to all existin iidelines as press ly identifies the li	g labor laws, policie cribed by the Depa ne of authority and re	esponsibility as well as
	 management The Contractor shall addistandards, and such gu Employment (DOLE) FOR LINE 2: 1. Organizational Chart that clear 	here to all existin iidelines as press ly identifies the li	g labor laws, policie cribed by the Depa ne of authority and re	esponsibility as well as
	 management The Contractor shall addition standards, and such guide Employment (DOLE) FOR LINE 2: 1. Organizational Chart that clear the specific divisions/sections deditions 	here to all existin iidelines as press ly identifies the li	g labor laws, policie cribed by the Depa ne of authority and re	esponsibility as well as
	 management The Contractor shall addition standards, and such guide Employment (DOLE) FOR LINE 2: 1. Organizational Chart that clear the specific divisions/sections ded the Project. 	here to all existin aidelines as press ly identifies the li licated to the neede	g labor laws, policie cribed by the Depa ne of authority and re ed service to show its	es, wage orders, safety rtment of Labor and esponsibility as well as capability to undertake
	 management The Contractor shall addistandards, and such gu Employment (DOLE) FOR LINE 2: 1. Organizational Chart that clear the specific divisions/sections ded the Project. 2. List of Personnel required for the specific division of the specific division of	here to all existin aidelines as press ly identifies the li- licated to the neede the project to ensur	g labor laws, policie cribed by the Depa ne of authority and re ed service to show its re proper and efficient	esponsibility as well as capability to undertake
	 management The Contractor shall addition standards, and such guide Employment (DOLE) FOR LINE 2: 1. Organizational Chart that clear the specific divisions/sections ded the Project. 	here to all existin aidelines as press ly identifies the li- licated to the neede the project to ensur	g labor laws, policie cribed by the Depa ne of authority and re ed service to show its re proper and efficient	esponsibility as well as capability to undertake
	 management The Contractor shall add standards, and such gu Employment (DOLE) FOR LINE 2: 1. Organizational Chart that clear the specific divisions/sections ded the Project. 2. List of Personnel required for th program (see Section VI. Project S 	here to all existin hidelines as press ly identifies the li- licated to the neede he project to ensur Standards and Req	g labor laws, policie cribed by the Depa ne of authority and re ed service to show its re proper and efficient puirements of the Terr	es, wage orders, safety rtment of Labor and esponsibility as well as capability to undertake implementation of the ms of Reference)
	 management The Contractor shall addistandards, and such gu Employment (DOLE) FOR LINE 2: 1. Organizational Chart that clear the specific divisions/sections ded the Project. 2. List of Personnel required for the specific division of the specific division of	here to all existin hidelines as press ly identifies the li- licated to the neede he project to ensur Standards and Req	g labor laws, policie cribed by the Depa ne of authority and re ed service to show its re proper and efficient puirements of the Terr	es, wage orders, safety rtment of Labor and esponsibility as well as capability to undertake implementation of the ms of Reference)
	 management The Contractor shall add standards, and such gu Employment (DOLE) FOR LINE 2: 1. Organizational Chart that clear the specific divisions/sections ded the Project. 2. List of Personnel required for th program (see Section VI. Project S 	here to all existin hidelines as prese ly identifies the li icated to the neede he project to ensur Standards and Req king stating compl	g labor laws, policie cribed by the Depa ne of authority and re ed service to show its re proper and efficient juirements of the Terr liance to the followin	es, wage orders, safety rtment of Labor and esponsibility as well as capability to undertake implementation of the ms of Reference) g:

The Contractor shall adhere to all existing labor laws, policies, wage orders, safet standards, and such guidelines as prescribed by the Department of Labor and Employment (DOLE)
FOR LINE 3:
1. Organizational Chart that clearly identifies the line of authority and responsibility as well a the specific divisions/sections dedicated to the needed service to show its capability to undertak the Project.
2. List of Personnel required for the project along with their corresponding qualification accompanied by their Curriculum Vitae (CV) highlighting relevant work experience to ensur proper and efficient implementation of the program (see Section VI. Project Standards and Requirements of the Terms of Reference)
FOR LINE 4:
1. Organizational Chart that clearly identifies the line of authority and responsibility as well a the specific divisions/sections dedicated to the needed service to show its capability to undertak the Project.
2. List of Personnel required for the project along with their corresponding qualification accompanied by their Curriculum Vitae (CV) highlighting relevant work experience to ensur proper and efficient implementation of the program (see Section V. Project Standards and Requirements of the Terms of Reference)
3. Notarized Affidavit of Undertaking stating compliance to the following:
 The Contractor should have at least three (3) years of actual experience in mentorship coaching, acceleration, and management of startups The Contractor shall adhere to all existing labor laws, policies, wage orders, safet standards, and such guidelines as prescribed by the Department of Labor and Employment (DOLE)

Section IV. General Conditions of Contract

Notes on the General Conditions of Contract

The General Conditions of Contract (GCC) in this Section, read in conjunction with the Special Conditions of Contract in Section V and other documents listed therein, should be a complete document expressing all the rights and obligations of the parties.

Matters governing performance of the Supplier, payments under the contract, or matters affecting the risks, rights, and obligations of the parties under the contract are included in the GCC and Special Conditions of Contract.

Any complementary information, which may be needed, shall be introduced only through the Special Conditions of Contract.

1. Scope of Contract

This Contract shall include all such items, although not specifically mentioned, that can be reasonably inferred as being required for its completion as if such items were expressly mentioned herein. All the provisions of RA No. 9184 and its 2016 revised IRR, including the Generic Procurement Manual, and associated issuances, constitute the primary source for the terms and conditions of the Contract, and thus, applicable in contract implementation. Herein clauses shall serve as the secondary source for the terms and conditions of the Contract.

This is without prejudice to Sections 74.1 and 74.2 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184 allowing the GPPB to amend the IRR, which shall be applied to all procurement activities, the advertisement, posting, or invitation of which were issued after the effectivity of the said amendment.

Additional requirements for the completion of this Contract shall be provided in the **Special Conditions of Contract (SCC).**

2. Advance Payment and Terms of Payment

- 2.1. Advance payment of the contract amount is provided under Annex "D" of the revised 2016 IRR of RA No. 9184.
- 2.2. The Procuring Entity is allowed to determine the terms of payment on the partial or staggered delivery of the Goods procured, provided such partial payment shall correspond to the value of the goods delivered and accepted in accordance with prevailing accounting and auditing rules and regulations. The terms of payment are indicated in the **SCC**.

3. Performance Security

Within ten (10) calendar days from receipt of the Notice of Award by the Bidder from the Procuring Entity but in no case later than prior to the signing of the Contract by both parties, the successful Bidder shall furnish the performance security in any of the forms prescribed in Section 39 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184.

4. Inspection and Tests

The Procuring Entity or its representative shall have the right to inspect and/or to test the Goods to confirm their conformity to the Project specifications at no extra cost to the Procuring Entity in accordance with the Generic Procurement Manual. In addition to tests in the **SCC**, **Section IV** (**Technical Specifications**) shall specify what inspections and/or tests the Procuring Entity requires, and where they are to be conducted. The Procuring Entity shall notify the Supplier in writing, in a timely manner, of the identity of any representatives retained for these purposes.

All reasonable facilities and assistance for the inspection and testing of Goods, including access to drawings and production data, shall be provided by the Supplier to the authorized inspectors at no charge to the Procuring Entity.

5. Warranty

6.1. In order to assure that manufacturing defects shall be corrected by the Supplier, a warranty shall be required from the Supplier as provided under Section 62.1 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184.

6.2. The Procuring Entity shall promptly notify the Supplier in writing of any claims arising under this warranty. Upon receipt of such notice, the Supplier shall, repair or replace the defective Goods or parts thereof without cost to the Procuring Entity, pursuant to the Generic Procurement Manual.

6. Liability of the Supplier

The Supplier's liability under this Contract shall be as provided by the laws of the Republic of the Philippines.

If the Supplier is a joint venture, all partners to the joint venture shall be jointly and severally liable to the Procuring Entity.

Section V. Special Conditions of Contract

Notes on the Special Conditions of Contract

Similar to the BDS, the clauses in this Section are intended to assist the Procuring Entity in providing contract-specific information in relation to corresponding clauses in the GCC found in Section IV.

The Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) complement the GCC, specifying contractual requirements linked to the special circumstances of the Procuring Entity, the Procuring Entity's country, the sector, and the Goods purchased. In preparing this Section, the following aspects should be checked:

- a. Information that complements provisions of the GCC must be incorporated.
- b. Amendments and/or supplements to provisions of the GCC as necessitated by the circumstances of the specific purchase, must also be incorporated.

However, no special condition which defeats or negates the general intent and purpose of the provisions of the GCC should be incorporated herein.

GCC Clause 1 [List here any additional requirements for the completion of this Contract. The following requirements and the corresponding provisions may be deleted, amended, or retained depending on its applicability to this Contract:] **Delivery and Documents –** For purposes of the Contract, "EXW," "FOB," "FCA," "CIF," "CIP," "DDP" and other trade terms used to describe the obligations of the parties shall have the meanings assigned to them by the current edition of INCOTERMS published by the International Chamber of Commerce, Paris. The Delivery terms of this Contract shall be as follows: [For Goods supplied from abroad, state:] "The delivery terms applicable to the Contract are DDP delivered [indicate place of destination]. In accordance with **INCOTERMS.**" [For Goods supplied from within the Philippines, state:] "The delivery terms applicable to this Contract are delivered [indicate place of destination]. Risk and title will pass from the Supplier to the Procuring Entity upon receipt and final acceptance of the Goods at their final destination." Delivery of the Goods shall be made by the Supplier in accordance with the terms specified in Section VI (Schedule of Requirements). For purposes of this Clause the Procuring Entity's Representative at the Project Site is [indicate name(s)]. Incidental Services -The Supplier is required to provide all of the following services, including additional services, if any, specified in Section VI. Schedule of Requirements: Select appropriate requirements and delete the rest. performance or supervision of on-site assembly and/or start-up of a. the supplied Goods; furnishing of tools required for assembly and/or maintenance of the b. supplied Goods; furnishing of a detailed operations and maintenance manual for each c. appropriate unit of the supplied Goods; performance or supervision or maintenance and/or repair of the d. supplied Goods, for a period of time agreed by the parties, provided that this service shall not relieve the Supplier of any warranty obligations under this Contract; and training of the Procuring Entity's personnel, at the Supplier's plant e. and/or on-site, in assembly, start-up, operation, maintenance, and/or repair of the supplied Goods. f. [Specify additional incidental service requirements, as needed.] The Contract price for the Goods shall include the prices charged by the Supplier for incidental services and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Supplier for similar services.

Special Conditions of Contract

Spare Parts -

The Supplier is required to provide all of the following materials, notifications, and information pertaining to spare parts manufactured or distributed by the Supplier:

Select appropriate requirements and delete the rest.

- a. such spare parts as the Procuring Entity may elect to purchase from the Supplier, provided that this election shall not relieve the Supplier of any warranty obligations under this Contract; and
- b. in the event of termination of production of the spare parts:
 - i. advance notification to the Procuring Entity of the pending termination, in sufficient time to permit the Procuring Entity to procure needed requirements; and
 - ii. following such termination, furnishing at no cost to the Procuring Entity, the blueprints, drawings, and specifications of the spare parts, if requested.

The spare parts and other components required are listed in **Section VI** (**Schedule of Requirements**) and the cost thereof are included in the contract price.

The Supplier shall carry sufficient inventories to assure ex-stock supply of consumable spare parts or components for the Goods for a period of [*indicate here the time period specified. If not used indicate a time period of three times the warranty period*].

Spare parts or components shall be supplied as promptly as possible, but in any case, within [*insert appropriate time period*] months of placing the order.

Packaging –

The Supplier shall provide such packaging of the Goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in this Contract. The packaging shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling during transit and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation during transit, and open storage. Packaging case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the Goods' final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit.

The packaging, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the Contract, including additional requirements, if any, specified below, and in any subsequent instructions ordered by the Procuring Entity.

The outer packaging must be clearly marked on at least four (4) sides as follows:

Name of the Procuring Entity Name of the Supplier

	Contract Description
	Contract Description Final Destination
	Gross weight
	Any special lifting instructions
	Any special handling instructions
	Any relevant HAZCHEM classifications
	A packaging list identifying the contents and quantities of the package is to be placed on an accessible point of the outer packaging if practical. If not practical the packaging list is to be placed inside the outer packaging but outside the secondary packaging.
	Transportation –
	Where the Supplier is required under Contract to deliver the Goods CIF, CIP, or DDP, transport of the Goods to the port of destination or such other named place of destination in the Philippines, as shall be specified in this Contract, shall be arranged and paid for by the Supplier, and the cost thereof shall be included in the Contract Price.
	Where the Supplier is required under this Contract to transport the Goods to a specified place of destination within the Philippines, defined as the Project Site, transport to such place of destination in the Philippines, including insurance and storage, as shall be specified in this Contract, shall be arranged by the Supplier, and related costs shall be included in the contract price.
	Where the Supplier is required under Contract to deliver the Goods CIF, CIP or DDP, Goods are to be transported on carriers of Philippine registry. In the event that no carrier of Philippine registry is available, Goods may be shipped by a carrier which is not of Philippine registry provided that the Supplier obtains and presents to the Procuring Entity certification to this effect from the nearest Philippine registry are available but their schedule delays the Supplier in its performance of this Contract the period from when the Goods were first ready for shipment and the actual date of shipment the period of delay will be considered force majeure.
	The Procuring Entity accepts no liability for the damage of Goods during transit other than those prescribed by INCOTERMS for DDP deliveries. In the case of Goods supplied from within the Philippines or supplied by domestic Suppliers risk and title will not be deemed to have passed to the Procuring Entity until their receipt and final acceptance at the final destination.
	Intellectual Property Rights –
	The Supplier shall indemnify the Procuring Entity against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the Goods or any part thereof.
2.2	[If partial payment is allowed, state] "The terms of payment shall be as follows:
4	The inspections and tests that will be conducted are: <i>Product Presentation/Demonstration/Site Inspection, if applicable.</i>

Section VI. Schedule of Requirements PROJECT NAME: LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND

PROJECT NAME: LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION OF PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EM-0097

The delivery schedule expressed as weeks/months stipulates hereafter a delivery date which is the date of delivery to the project site.

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Delivered, Weeks/ Months
	SCOPE OF WORK A. EVENTS MANAGEMENT AND CONCEPTUALIZATION & PRODUCTION OF PARAPHERNALIAS			
	1. The Project Proposal of the Integrator should contain an Event Plan composed of Pre-event preparation activities, Event Proper Activities adhering to the guidelines stated above.			
	a. Venue plan, layout, capacity and designs; b. Creative designs and physical prototypes of all proposed collaterals to be used in the program; c. Table of Organization for the project;			
	2. Conceptualize, plan and execute various activities of the Quezon City StartUp QC Program in close coordination with the Local Economic Investment Promotions Office (LEIPO) of the Quezon City Government;			
	3. To manage, coordinate, and oversee the planning, execution, and follow-up of the event, as well as the merchandising collaterals, physical structures, technical equipment, logistical requirements, and other aspects related to the Business Caravan activities, form a project management team with qualified personnel.;			Upon Issuance of Notice to Proceed until December 31, 2024
	 Management and supervision from concept to production of proofs to final printing and delivery; 			
	 Concept of visual theme, design and layout of all pages, photography direction and execution; 			
	6. Conceptualization of content theme and chapters, research of book content, writing, editing, revision and modification and until final writeup, captioning and proofreading; and			
	 7. Provide the following for the project: Booking and reservation of the event venue Production of merchandising collaterals Rental of physical structures Rental of technical equipment Provide logistics, manpower and manage ingress and set up, egress and dismantling of merchandising collaterals, physical structures, technical equipment and electrical fixtures Sourcing and purchasing of event giveaways 			

	 Provide production team, creative and technical manpower for the events Source, recommend and hire local host for program related activities B. VIDEO PRODUCTION Provide the following for the project: 			
	 Script Development Voice Over Talent VO Recording Soundtrack Graphics Storyboard Shoot Video Editing Field Expenses 			
1	Length: 2-3 Minutes ADVERTISING (VIDEO PRODUCTION AND	lot	1	
	 PRODUCTION OF AVPs May include the following but not limited to: Script Development Voice Over Talent VO Recording Soundtrack Graphics Storyboard Atleast 16-hrs shoot day or two (2) days Multiple Location per day Video Editing Field Expenses Length: at least 2-3 minutes Will include all the finalists Soft copies of all the still shots and video footage will be turned over to the Local Economic Investment Promotions Office 			Upon Issuance of Notice to Proceed until December 31, 2024
	SOCIAL MEDIA BOOSTING Digital Post - Media Boosting			
2	 PRINTING Invitations with Envelope Special Paper Full Color Size: A4 Design c/o Supplier Photowall - Mini Event Photowall - Major Event Wayfinding Signages for mini event Tarpaulin Roll-up with Mechanism 	lot	1	
3	 RENTAL OF VENUES, EQUIPMENT, AND OTHERS VENUE RENTAL WITH FOOD FOR MINI EVENTS (80 guests) Either an event place around NCR or restaurant around NCR May include the following but not limited to: Use of function space for 6 hours Ingress and Egress Corkage and Other Fees with Coffee or Tea Servers/Wait Staff Linen and set-up AM/PM Snack: 1 Snack that may be: -Pasta 	lot	1	
	-Fasta			ents Page 2 of 5

-Sandwich -Filipino Snack -Others Lunch or Dinner: -Rice -Main Course/s -Drink/s -Dessert • VENUE RENTAL WITH FOOD FOR MAJOR EVENTS (150 guests) Either a 4-star hotel in NCR or an event place around NCR May include the following but not limited to: Use of function space for 6 hours Ingress and Egress Corkage and Other Fees with Coffee or Tea Servers/Wait Staff Linen and set-up AM/PM Snack: 1 Snack that may be: -Pasta -Sandwich -Filipino Snack -Others Lunch or Dinner: -Rice -Appetizer/s -Main Course/s -Dessert EQUIPMENT • MINI EVENT May include the following but not limited to: Lights and Sound System Teleprompter - Floor LED Screen Video Playback/Watchout System Teleprompter - Floor Teleprompter - Flo	lot	Upon Issuance of Notice to Proceed until December 31, 2024
	101	
CREATIVES FOR MAJOR EVENT (2 Events) Venue 3D Layout Backdrop/Set Design Photowall Design Merchandising Design On Screen Graphic Overlays/Graphic Cards Countdown Video Animation Event Continuity Script		

	CREATIVES FOR MINOR EVENT		
	(2 Events)		
•	Venue 3D Layout Backdrop/Set Design		
•	Photowall Design		
•	On Screen Graphic Overlays/Graphic Cards		
•	Countdown Video Animation Event Continuity Script		
	PRE-EVENT MANPOWER & EVENT DAY CREW MEALS FOR MAJOR EVENT (2 Events)		
•	Production Coordinator - Pre Event		
•	Production Coordinator Transportation and Communication		
•	Ocular Field Expenses		
•	Event Day Meals and Crew Needs - Technical		
	Crew, Suppliers, Production Team Meals		
•	Briefing and Rehearsal Meals		
	PRE-EVENT MANPOWER & EVENT DAY CREW MEALS FOR MINOR EVENT (2 Events)		
•	Production Coordinator - Pre Event		
•	Production Coordinator Transportation and		Upon Issuance of
•	Communication Ocular Field Expenses		Notice to
•	Event Day Meals and Crew Needs - Technical		Proceed until
	Crew, Suppliers, Production Team Meals		December 31,
•	Briefing and Rehearsal Meals		2024
•	STAGE FOR MAJOR EVENT		
	May include the following but not limited to: Backdrop		
	-		
•	STAGE FOR MINOR EVENT May include the following but not limited to:		
	Backdrop		
	PRODUCTION TEAM		
•	Event Sequence Director		
•	Technical Director Stage Manager		
•	Soundtrack Spinner		
•	Video Playback Operator		
•	Production Manager Talent Coordinator		
•	Event Helpers		
	TALENTS FOR MAJOR EVENTS		
•	Host		
•	Voice Over Talent		
	MISCELLANEOUS FOR MAJOR EVENT		
•	Ingress and Egress Manpower		
•	Ingress & Egress Meals		
•	Materials and Supplies		
	MISCELLANEOUS FOR MAJOR EVENT		
•	Ingress and Egress Manpower		
•	Ingress & Egress Meals		
•	Materials and Supplies		
1		ll	ı

(with attached Terms of Reference (TOR) which will form an integral part of this Philippine Bidding Documents)		

Name: _____

Legal Capacity: _____

Signature: _____

Section VI. Schedule of Requirements project NAME: LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)

PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EM-0097

The delivery schedule expressed as weeks/months stipulates hereafter a delivery date which is the date of delivery to the project site.

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Delivered, Weeks/ Months	
	SCOPE OF WORK				
	1. An event plan made up of pre-event planning activities and event-proper activities that follow the aforementioned rules should be included in the integrator's project proposal:				
	a. Venue design, size, and layout; and b. Project's organizational chart.				
	2. Work closely with the Local Economic Investment Promotions Office (LEIPO) of the Quezon City Government to conceptualize, plan, and carry out the project's numerous activities for the Business Caravan;				
	3. Create a project management team with qualified personnel to manage, coordinate, and supervise the planning, execution, and follow-up of the event as well as the operations of the Business Caravan's physical structures, technical equipment, logistical needs, and other related elements;				
	4. Booking and reserving the event location;			Upon	
	5. Rental of physical structures;			Issuance of Notice to Proceed until December 31,	
	6. Rental of technical equipment;				
	7. Manage the entry, setup, egress, and disassembly of promotional materials, physical structures, technical equipment, and electrical fixtures while providing logistics and manpower;			2024	
	8. Provide production team, creative and technical manpower for the events; and				
	9. For program-related activities, locate, recommend, and hire a local host for the major event.				
1	OTHERS	lot	1		
	EVENT PLANNING, MANAGEMENT AND EVENT PROPER FOR 3 EVENTS				
	 Creatives and Direction with Graphics + 2D/3D Animation Production Staff/Technical team 				
	Host (Major Event)Voice Over Talent for mini events				
	 Voice Over Talent for mini events Voice Over Talent for major event 				
	Video and Photo Coverage				
2	Photowall RENTAL OF VENUE, EQUIPMENT AND OTHERS	lot	1		
	RENTAL OF LIGHTS, SOUND SYSTEM, CAM SET- UP, LED, VENUE AND OTHERS (3 Events)				
	 A. Lights, that may include the following but not limited to: LED Lights 10W 				

		1	·
	280 Moving Head Sharpy Light		
	CAT5, Signal Cable, Royal Cords, 19 Pin Others		
В.	Audio that may include the following but not		
	limited to: Speaker System		
	Sub		
	Crank Stand		
	Speaker Cables		
	Distro Rack Playback Source		
	Signal Source		
	- Microphone		
	- Standard Tripods		
	- Others Others		
C.	Multimedia, Video System (LED Wall),		
	Resolume and Others that may include the		
	following but not limited to: LED Wall		
	Video Mixer		
	HDMI Extender, HDMI Splitter		
	Video Monitors		
	LED Processors Laptop, Scaler Configuration		
	Power Distribution System		
	Wires and Cable Connectors		
Л	Camora HD System		
D.	Camera HD System May include the following but not limited to:		
	HD Video Cameras with SDI Output		
	Fluid Head Tripods		Upon
	Video Switcher HD Master Recorder		Issuance of
	Portable Audio Mixer		Notice to
	24 inches HD Quad Monitor		Proceed until
	Communications Set		December 31, 2024
	HD-HDI Video Cables		2024
	*1 cam set-up only for the 2 small events		
E.	Stage Design/Decor		
1.	May include the following but not limited to:		
	Foyer Setup		
	Plasma TV LED Banner		
	Others		
F.	Venue with Meals		
	a. Major Event for 150 guests		
	At least a 3-star hotel around NCR or an		
	events place around NCR May include the following but not limited to:		
	Use of function space for half a day		
	Ingress and Egress		
	with Coffee or Tea		
	Servers/Wait Staff Linen/set-up		
	Buffet Lunch or Dinner:		
	- Rice		
	Appetizer/sMain Course/s		
	- Drink/s		
	- Dessert		

Name: _____

Legal Capacity: _____

Signature: _____

Section VI. Schedule of Requirements project NAME: LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM

(EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)

PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EM-0097

The delivery schedule expressed as weeks/months stipulates hereafter a delivery date which is the date of delivery to the project site.

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Delivered, Weeks/ Months
	SCOPE OF WORK			
	1. Conceptualize, plan and execute the production of the promotional materials in close coordination with the Local Economic Investment Promotions Office of the Quezon City Government;			
	2. Create a project management team with professionals and experts to manage, plan, and supervise the creation of the products, videos, and other components relevant to the Investment Promotions Program's objectives;			
	3. Management and supervision from concept to production of proofs to final printing and delivery of brochures and magazines;			
	4. Soft copies of all the materials will be turned over to the Local Economic Investment Promotions Office;			
	5. Concept of visual theme, design and layout of all pages, photography direction and execution; and			Laga
	6. Conceptualization of content theme and chapters, research of content, writing, editing, revision and modification and until final writeup, captioning and proofreading.			Upon Issuance of Notice to Proceed until December 31,
1	ADVERTISING (PRODUCTION OF AVP AND BOOSTING)	lot	1	2024
	AVP SHOOT AND PRODUCTION			
	A. Equipment			
	• Pocket Camera with complete set With super 35 6K HDR sensor, built-in ND filters, mini XLR 48V phantom power supply, 4 internal microphones and 3.5mm audio input			
	 Lenses that may include the following but not limited to: Clip on Matte Box with left and right follow focus & long whip Set of lens 16, 24, 35, 50, 85, 135, 180mm 12mm wide angle lens Wireless follow focus 			
	Transmitter (wireless video) Lens set 15, 21, 28, 35, 50, 85mm Dolly, tripod and other accessories that may include the following but not limited to: Curve Dolly with track set Dolly with Straight Track Set			
	B. Lights and Grips and Others that may include the following but not limited to:			

•	Lights		
	2K light compact with flicker free ballast and		
	stand, cable		
	1.8k with flicker free ballast and combo stand		
	4x24 inches light with tungsten and daylight		
	bulb with stand and cable		
	flexible LED light with stand and ac-dc cord		
	Diva Lights with tungsten and daylight bulb		
	and stand, cable		
	2k open with stand and cables		
	800W redhead with stand and cables		
	Mono tube light with ac-dc cord		
	650W inky dinky with stand and cable		
	Crime		
•	Grips		
	Lowboy Stand		
	Century Stand		
	Pole Cat		
	Small Direction Fan		
	Survival Kit		
	4 x 4 ft. Solid gobo with luppy		
	4 x 4 ft. frame with silk		
	6 x 6 ft. frame with silk and high roller stand		
	12×12 ft. super bounce with frame and stand		
	12 x 12 ft. frame with silk and high roller stand		
	20 x 20 ft. black backing		
	12 x 12 ft. black backing		
	Clamps		
	Clip Clamps		
	Straight Clamps		
	Curve Clamps		
	Sandbags		
	Apple Boxes (full, half, quarter)		
	Maxi Stand		
	Cable Protector		Unon
	Powerbox		Upon
			Issuance of
	C. Shoot and Production		Notice to
			Proceed until
	Creatives and Production Management		December 31,
•	Visual communications and graphic design		2024
•	Copywriting and photography		
	copy mining and procedupity		
	Production/Technical Team		
•	Director		
•	Assistant Director		
•	Location Manager		
	Production Manager		
•	Production Designer		
	Camera man		
•			
•	Production Assistants		
•	Runners		
	T-1		
	Talents		
•	Leads		
•	Support		
•	Background		
•	Voice Over Talents		
	D. Post Production		
•	Editing		
•	Color grading		
	Motion Graphics 2D/3D animation		
•	Motion Graphics 2D/3D animation		
•	Music		
	Music		
•	-		
•	Music Voice recording/Audio lay-in		
•	Music Voice recording/Audio lay-in E. Logistics		
•	Music Voice recording/Audio lay-in E. Logistics Production Meals for 72 crew and actors		
•	Music Voice recording/Audio lay-in E. Logistics Production Meals for 72 crew and actors Includes: Breakfast, AM Snack, Lunch, PM		
•	Music Voice recording/Audio lay-in E. Logistics Production Meals for 72 crew and actors Includes: Breakfast, AM Snack, Lunch, PM Snack, Dinner and/or Midnight Snack		
•	Music Voice recording/Audio lay-in E. Logistics Production Meals for 72 crew and actors Includes: Breakfast, AM Snack, Lunch, PM		

2	 Vehicle Rentals - 2 Vans Supplies - Batteries and Others BOOSTING OF POSTS Boosting amplify the reach of the content to appear to a wider range of the target audience outside of people who already follow the page Boosting of Facebook Posts Boost at least 6 facebook posts for one year Boosting of LinkedIn Posts Boost at least 6 LinkedIn posts for one year OTHERS (WRITING AND CREATIVE SERVICES 	lot	1	
	FOR BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES) WRITING, CREATIVE AND PRINTING SERVICES FOR BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES Concept/Supervision of the Brochure and Magazine Concept/Supervision Professional and Production Director Supervising Producer Production Consultant Production Consultant Production Manager Production Manager Production Assistant Creative Writing Head Writer Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers Crew Logistics: Meals, Supplies and Others Crew Meals for 15 pax x 15 days Supplies - Papers, Writing Supplies, Inks,			Upon Issuance of Notice to Proceed until December 31, 2024
3	Others PRINTING OF BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES • Printing of Brochure 12 inches (width) x 8 ½ inches (height) 3 folds 4 inches (width) per fold GSM: 157 (C2s 120) Type of Paper: Matte • Printing of Magazine A4 Back-to-back, full color 10-30 pages GSM: 128 Type of Paper: Matte Binding type: Perfect Binding	lot	1	

(with attached Terms of Reference (TOR) which will form an integral part of this Philippine Bidding Documents)		

Name: _____

Legal Capacity: _____

Signature: _____

Section VI. Schedule of Requirements PROJECT TITLE: LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTING,

PROJECT TITLE: LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTING, MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSIONAL AND STUDENTS CATEGORY) (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EM-0097

The delivery schedule expressed as weeks/months stipulates hereafter a delivery date which is the date of delivery to the project site.

Item Number		Description	1	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Delivered, Weeks/ Months
	PRC	JECT SCOPE O	FWORK			
	designing, execu program in the ir Terms of Refere	iting, and manag ndicated project d nce) – ensuring	all be responsible for ging all phases of the uration (Sec. VI of the that it abides by the and Regulations of the			
	STARTUP	PROFESSIONA	LCATEGORY			
		Scope of	Minimum			
	Phase	Work	Activities			
		A. Application Sourcing	-Assist in sourcing at least 30 startups			
	1. Application and Evaluation	B. Evaluation and shortlisting of entries	-Coordinate with partners in evaluating all			
		A. Mentorship Management	entries -Accommodate a minimum of 5 startups -Manage and coordinate the flow of mentorship -Integrate participation of participation			Upon Issuance of Notice to Proceed until
		B. Mentorship and Coaches	partners -Provide and onboard a minimum of 5 coaches and mentors.			December 31, 2024
	2. Business Development	C. Mentorship Topics	- Provide in-depth mentorship coverage including, but not limited to topics listed under the topic coverage section below			
		D. Venue & Resource Materials	-Provide a venue for housing mentorship and mini-events -Provide resource materials to supplement mentorship			
		E. Demo Day & Awarding	-Prepare and execute a pitch day event			
	3. Product Development	A. Milestone- based Grant Awarding B. Venture	-Determine KPI basis of startup growth for awarding -Guide and monitor startup progress in achieving KPIs -Accelerate at least			
		Acceleration	-Accelerate at least 5 startups -Engage at least 15 local and			

		international
		partners/investors
	C. Post-	- Offer consultation
	Program	and advisory
	Support	support to startups -Offer more
		accelerator
		opportunities and
	D. Feedback &	partnerships -Create and
	Reporting	consolidate startup
		reports and outputs -Present and submit
		performance
		reports of the
		cohort run to the
	1	StartUp QC Team
	UP STUDENT C	CATEGORY
Scope of Work	Minim	um Activity
1. Applications	-Assist in sourci	ng at least 5 business
& Screening	proposals for the	e StartUp QC Program
2. Business and	for students -Connect at lease	st 5 startups coming
Product		at category to the TBI
Development	partners	t 25 postnore
		t 25 partners, private vestors, and mentors
	including uni	iversity-based tech
3. Pitch Day	business incubato	ors (TBIs) the top 3 startups that
and Awarding		n prize for the StartUp
	QC student categ	
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An	tivities for the cor be coordinated tments and office ty revisions and	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi Conomic Invest Modifications an nay need to be t	tivities for the cor be coordinated trments and office ny revisions and he actual imple inated and appr ment and Promo nd enhancements undertaken durin	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi Conomic Invest Modifications an nay need to be t	tivities for the cor be coordinated trments and office ny revisions and he actual imple inated and appr ment and Promo nd enhancements undertaken durin	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t roperly coordi conomic Invest Addifications an nay need to be u nust be underta	tivities for the cor be coordinated tments and office ny revisions and he actual imple inated and appr ment and Promo nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during to properly coordi conomic Invest Modifications an nay need to be to nust be underta <i>Copic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp):</i>	tivities for the cor be coordinated tments and office ny revisions and he actual imple inated and appr ment and Promo nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that of the implementation nal cost to the city.
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi foronomic Invest Aodifications an nay need to be underta <i>Copic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp</i>): Startup Pitch D	tivities for the cor be coordinated timents and office ny revisions and he actual imple inated and appr ment and Promo nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition (<i>in accordance w</i> Fundamentals eck 101	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that of the implementation nal cost to the city.
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi conomic Invest Aodifications an nay need to be underta <i>Copic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp</i>): Startup Pitch D Lean St	tivities for the cor be coordinated the coordinated the actual imple inated and appr ment and Promo and enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition (<i>in accordance w</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city.
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t roperly coordi Conomic Invest Aodifications an nay need to be underta Copic Coverage tartUp): Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc	tivities for the con- be coordinated rtments and office ny revisions and he actual imple inated and appro- ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition (<i>in accordance w</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city.
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi Conomic Invest Aodifications an nay need to be underta Copic Coverage tartUp): Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F	tivities for the con- be coordinated rements and office ny revisions and he actual imple- inated and appr- ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition <i>(in accordance w</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city.
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi Conomic Invest Modifications an nay need to be underta Copic Coverage tartUp): Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market	tivities for the con- be coordinated rements and office ny revisions and he actual imple- inated and appr ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin- ken at no addition <i>(in accordance w</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city.
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi Conomic Invest Modifications an nay need to be underta <i>Copic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp</i>): Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe	tivities for the con- be coordinated rements and office ny revisions and he actual imple- inated and appr- ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition <i>(in accordance w</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi Conomic Invest Aodifications an nay need to be underta <i>Copic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp):</i> Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe Operati	tivities for the con- be coordinated rements and office ny revisions and he actual imple- inated and appr ment and Promo- nd enhancements indertaken durin- ken at no addition <i>(in accordance u</i>) Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis titive Landscape	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi for conomic Invest Addifications an nay need to be underta <i>topic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp</i>): Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe Operati Unit Ec Relevan	tivities for the cor be coordinated the actual imple inated and appr ment and Promo and enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition (<i>in accordance u</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis titive Landscape ional Framework onomics at Startup Metrics	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the hd Roadmap & Execution
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi conomic Invest Aodifications an nay need to be underta <i>Copic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp</i>): Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe Operati Unit Ec Relevar Investn	tivities for the cor- be coordinated rtments and office ny revisions and he actual imple- inated and appr- ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition <i>(in accordance u</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis titive Landscape tonal Framework onomics nt Startup Metrics nent, Fundraisin	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the hd Roadmap & Execution
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi conomic Invest Aodifications an nay need to be underta <i>Copic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp):</i> Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe Operati Unit Ec Relevar Investn Options	tivities for the cor- be coordinated ruments and office ny revisions and he actual imple inated and appro- ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition <i>(in accordance w</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis titive Landscape tonal Framework onomics nt Startup Metrics nent, Fundraisin s	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the hd Roadmap & Execution
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi (conomic Invest Aodifications an nay need to be underta <i>Copic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp):</i> Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe Operati Unit Ec Relevar Investn Options Startup	tivities for the cor- be coordinated rements and office ny revisions and he actual imple- inated and appr- ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition <i>(in accordance w</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis titive Landscape ional Framework onomics nt Startup Metrics nent, Fundraisin s Valuation	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the hd Roadmap & Execution
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi (conomic Invest Aodifications an nay need to be underta to be underta <i>Copic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp):</i> Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe Operati Unit Ec Relevar Investn Options Startup Capital	tivities for the cor- be coordinated ruments and office ny revisions and he actual imple inated and appro- ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition <i>(in accordance w</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis titive Landscape tonal Framework onomics nt Startup Metrics nent, Fundraisin s	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the hd Roadmap & Execution
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi (conomic Invest Aodifications an nay need to be underta to be underta <i>Copic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp):</i> Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe Operati Unit Ec Relevar Investn Options Startup Capital	tivities for the cor- be coordinated rements and office ny revisions and he actual imple- inated and appr- ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin- ken at no addition <i>(in accordance u</i>) Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis titive Landscape ional Framework onomics nt Startup Metrics nent, Fundraisin s Valuation ization Table Term Sheet	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the hd Roadmap & Execution
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An ade during t properly coordi Conomic Invest Addifications an any need to be underta <i>Copic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp):</i> Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe Operati Unit Ec Relevar Investn Options Startup Capital Startup Capital Startup Capital	tivities for the con- be coordinated rements and office ny revisions and he actual imple- inated and appr- ment and Promo- nd enhancements indertaken durin- ken at no addition <i>(in accordance u</i>) Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis titive Landscape tonal Framework onomics nt Startup Metrics nent, Fundraisin s Valuation ization Table Term Sheet ting Marketing Strateg	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the hd Roadmap & Execution s ng, and Financing gy Planning
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi foronomic Invest Addifications an nay need to be u nust be underta <i>Topic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp</i>): Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe Operati Unit Ec Relevar Investm Options Startup Capital Startup Capital Startup	tivities for the cor- be coordinated the actual imple- inated and appr- ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin- ken at no addition (<i>in accordance u</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis titive Landscape ional Framework onomics nt Startup Metrics nent, Fundraisins Valuation ization Table Term Sheet ting Marketing Strates	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that of the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the hd Roadmap & Execution s ng, and Financing
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi foconomic Invest Addifications an nay need to be underta opic Coverage tartUp): Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe Operati Unit Ec Relevar Investin Options Startup Capital Startup Options Startup Capital Startup	tivities for the cor- be coordinated ruments and office ny revisions and he actual imple- inated and appr- ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition <i>(in accordance u</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis titive Landscape tonal Framework onomics nt Startup Metrics nent, Fundraisin s Valuation ization Table Term Sheet tting Marketing Strateg rs Backgrounds	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the hd Roadmap & Execution s ng, and Financing gy Planning s and Competency
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t properly coordi conomic Invest Addifications an nay need to be underta <i>Copic Coverage</i> <i>tartUp</i>): Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe Operati Unit Ec Relevar Investn Options Startup Capital Startup Options Startup Capital Startup	tivities for the cor- be coordinated ruments and office ny revisions and he actual imple- inated and appr- ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition <i>(in accordance u</i>) Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis titive Landscape tonal Framework onomics nt Startup Metrics nent, Fundraisin s Valuation ization Table Term Sheet ting Marketing Strateg cople Manageme	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the hd Roadmap & Execution s ng, and Financing gy Planning s and Competency ent
All tasks and act f work must oncerned depar Government. An nade during t roperly coordi Conomic Invest Addifications an nay need to be underta Copic Coverage tartUp): Startup Pitch D Lean St Produc Value F Market Compe Operati Unit Ec Relevar Investin Options Startup Capital Startup Capital Startup Capital Startup	tivities for the cor- be coordinated ruments and office ny revisions and he actual imple- inated and appr- ment and Promo- nd enhancements undertaken durin ken at no addition <i>(in accordance u</i> Fundamentals eck 101 artup Canvas t Development ar Proposition Analysis titive Landscape tonal Framework onomics nt Startup Metrics nent, Fundraisin s Valuation ization Table Term Sheet tting Marketing Strateg rs Backgrounds	mpletion of the scope d closely with the es of the Quezon City improvements to be ementation must be roved by the Local otions Office (LEIPO). s to the program that g the implementation nal cost to the city. with the needs of the hd Roadmap & Execution s ng, and Financing gy Planning s and Competency ent

 Customer Segmentation External Partnerships Incorporation and Corporate Structure Back-Office Processes Philippine Tech Ecosystem Global Tech Trends Legal, Risk, and Compliance Intellectual Property Employee Retention and Vesting 			Upon Issuance of Notice to Proceed until December 31.
Program Management Logistics Resource Materials and Tools Media Seeding and Marketing Materials (with attached Terms of Reference (TOR) which will form an integral part of this Philippine Bidding Documents)	lot	1	2024
***	•	•	

Name: _____

Legal Capacity: _____

Signature: _____

Notes for Preparing the Technical Specifications

A set of precise and clear specifications is a prerequisite for Bidders to respond realistically and competitively to the requirements of the Procuring Entity without qualifying their Bids. In the context of Competitive Bidding, the specifications (*e.g.* production/delivery schedule, manpower requirements, and after-sales service/parts, descriptions of the lots or items) must be prepared to permit the widest possible competition and, at the same time, present a clear statement of the required standards of workmanship, materials, and performance of the goods and services to be procured. Only if this is done will the objectives of transparency, equity, efficiency, fairness, and economy in procurement be realized, responsiveness of bids be ensured, and the subsequent task of bid evaluation and post-qualification facilitated. The specifications should require that all items, materials and accessories to be included or incorporated in the goods be new, unused, and of the most recent or current models, and that they include or incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials unless otherwise provided in the Contract.

Samples of specifications from previous similar procurements are useful in this respect. The use of metric units is encouraged. Depending on the complexity of the goods and the repetitiveness of the type of procurement, it may be advantageous to standardize the General Technical Specifications and incorporate them in a separate subsection. The General Technical Specifications should cover all classes of workmanship, materials, and equipment commonly involved in manufacturing similar goods. Deletions or addenda should then adapt the General Technical Specifications to the particular procurement.

Care must be taken in drafting specifications to ensure that they are not restrictive. In the specification of standards for equipment, materials, and workmanship, recognized Philippine and international standards should be used as much as possible. Where other particular standards are used, whether national standards or other standards, the specifications should state that equipment, materials, and workmanship that meet other authoritative standards, and which ensure at least a substantially equal quality than the standards mentioned, will also be acceptable. The following clause may be inserted in the Special Conditions of Contract or the Technical Specifications.

Sample Clause: Equivalency of Standards and Codes

Wherever reference is made in the Technical Specifications to specific standards and codes to be met by the goods and materials to be furnished or tested, the provisions of the latest edition or revision of the relevant standards and codes shall apply, unless otherwise expressly stated in the Contract. Where such standards and codes are national or relate to a particular country or region, other authoritative standards that ensure substantial equivalence to the standards and codes specified will be acceptable.

Reference to brand name and catalogue number should be avoided as far as possible; where unavoidable they should always be followed by the words "*or at least equivalent*." References to brand names cannot be used when the funding source is the GOP.

Where appropriate, drawings, including site plans as required, may be furnished by the Procuring Entity with the Bidding Documents. Similarly, the Supplier may be requested to provide drawings or samples either with its Bid or for prior review by the Procuring Entity during contract execution.

Bidders are also required, as part of the technical specifications, to complete their statement of compliance demonstrating how the items comply with the specification.

Technical Specifications PROJECT NAME: LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION OF PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EM-0097

Item	Specification	Statement of Compliance
		[Bidders must state here either "Comply" or "Not Comply" against each of the individual parameters of each Specification stating the corresponding performance parameter of the equipment offered. Statements of "Comply" or "Not Comply" must be supported by evidence in a Bidders Bid and cross-referenced to that evidence. Evidence shall be in the form of manufacturer's un-amended sales literature, unconditional statements of specification and compliance issued by the manufacturer, samples, independent test data etc., as appropriate. A statement that is not supported by evidence or is subsequently found to be contradicted by the evidence presented will render the Bid under evaluation liable for rejection. A statement either in the Bidder's statement of compliance or the supporting evidence that is found to be false either during Bid evaluation, post-qualification or the execution of the Contract may be regarded as fraudulent and render the Bidder or supplier liable for prosecution subject to the applicable laws and issuances.]
A.	SCOPE OF WORK	iuws and issuances.j
	 EVENTS MANAGEMENT AND CONCEPTUALIZATION PRODUCTION OF PARAPHERNALIAS The Project Proposal of the Integrator should contain an Event Plan composed of Pre-event preparation activities, Event Proper Activities adhering to the guidelines stated above. a. Venue plan, layout, capacity and designs; b. Creative designs and physical prototypes of all proposed collaterals to be used in the program; c. Table of Organization for the project; Conceptualize, plan and execute various activities of the Quezon City StartUp QC Program in close coordination with the Local Economic Investment Promotions Office (LEIPO) of the Quezon City Government; To manage, coordinate, and oversee the planning, execution, and follow-up of the event, as well as the merchandising collaterals, physical structures, technical equipment, logistical requirements, and other aspects related to the Business Caravan activities, form a project management team with qualified personnel.; Management and supervision from concept to production of proofs to final printing and delivery; Concept of visual theme, design and layout of all pages, photography direction and execution; Conceptualization of content theme and chapters, research of book content, writing, editing, revision and modification and until final writeup, captioning and proofreading; and 	

	7. Provide the following for the project:
	Booking and reservation of the event venue
	Production of merchandising collaterals
	Rental of physical structures
	Rental of technical equipment
	Provide logistics, manpower and manage ingress and set
	up, egress and dismantling of merchandising collaterals,
	physical structures, technical equipment and electrical
	fixtures
	 Sourcing and purchasing of event giveaways
	Provide production team, creative and technical
	manpower for the events
	Source, recommend and hire local host for program
	related activities
	B. VIDEO PRODUCTION
	1 Dread do the following for the anti-
	1. Provide the following for the project:
	Script Development
	Voice Over Talent
	VO Recording
	Soundtrack
	Graphics
	• Storyboard
	Shoot
	Video Editing
	Field Expenses
	• Length: 2-3 Minutes
1	ADVERTISING (VIDEO PRODUCTION AND OTHERS)
1	The vertice (vibeo i kobocition mub officks)
	PRODUCTION OF AVPs
	May include the following but not limited to:
	Script Development
	Voice Over Talent
	VO Recording
	Soundtrack
	Graphics
	Storyboard
	Atleast 16-hrs shoot day or two (2) days
	Multiple Location per day
	Video Editing
	Field Expenses
	Length: at least 2-3 minutes
	Will include all the finalists
	Soft copies of all the still shots and video footage will be
	turned over to the Local Economic Investment
	Promotions Office
	SOCIAL MEDIA BOOSTING
	Digital Post - Media Boosting
2	PRINTING
2	
	 Invitations with Envelope
	Invitations with Envelope
	Special Paper
	Full Color
	Size: A4
	Design c/o Supplier
	Photowall - Mini Event
	Photowall - Major Event
	Wayfinding Signages for mini event
	Tarpaulin Roll-up with Mechanism
3	RENTAL OF VENUES, EQUIPMENT, AND OTHERS
5	
	VENUE RENTAL WITH FOOD FOR MINI EVENTS
	(80 guests)
	Either an event place around NCR or restaurant around
	NCR

	May include the following but not limited to:	
	Use of function space for 6 hours	
	Ingress and Egress	
	Corkage and Other Fees	
	with Coffee or Tea	
	Servers/Wait Staff	
	Linen and set-up	
	AM/PM Snack:	
	1 Snack that may be:	
	-Pasta	
	-Sandwich	
	-Filipino Snack	
	-Others	
	Lunch or Dinner:	
	-Rice	
	-Main Course/s	
	-Drink/s	
	-Dessert	
	• VENUE RENTAL WITH FOOD FOR MAJOR EVENTS (150 guests)	
	Either a 4-star hotel in NCR or an event place around NCR	
	May include the following but not limited to:	
	Use of function space for 6 hours	
	Ingress and Egress	
	Corkage and Other Fees	
	with Coffee or Tea	
	Servers/Wait Staff	
	Linen and set-up	
	AM/PM Snack:	
	1 Snack that may be:	
	-Pasta -Sandwich	
	-Sandwich -Filipino Snack	
	-Others	
	Olicio	
	Lunch or Dinner:	
	-Rice	
	-Appetizer/s	
	-Main Course/s	
	-Drink/s	
	-Dessert	
	EQUIPMENT	
	MINI EVENT	
	May include the following but not limited to:	
	Lights and Sound System	
	Teleprompter – Floor	
	LED Screen	
	Video Playback/Watchout System	
	• MAJOR EVENT	
	May include the following but not limited to:	
	Lights and Sound System	
	Teleprompter – Floor Teleprompter – Precidential (for the City Mayor)	
	Teleprompter - Presidential (for the City Mayor) LED Screens	
	Video Playback/Watchout System	
	Closed Circuit Camera Set-up	
	Generator Set with Fuel	
4	OTHERS	
	CREATIVES FOR MAJOR EVENT	
	(2 Events)	

•	Venue 3D Layout	
•	Backdrop/Set Design	
•	Photowall Design	
•	Merchandising Design On Screen Graphic Overlays/Graphic Cards	
•	Countdown Video Animation	
•	Event Continuity Script	
	CREATIVES FOR MINOR EVENT	
	(2 Events)	
•	Venue 3D Layout	
٠	Backdrop/Set Design	
•	Photowall Design	
٠	On Screen Graphic Overlays/Graphic Cards	
•	Countdown Video Animation	
•	Event Continuity Script	
	PRE-EVENT MANPOWER & EVENT DAY CREW	
	MEALS FOR MAJOR EVENT	
	(2 Events)	
•	Production Coordinator - Pre Event	
•	Production Coordinator Transportation and	
	Communication	
•	Ocular Field Expenses	
•	Event Day Meals and Crew Needs - Technical Crew,	
-	Suppliers, Production Team Meals	
•	Briefing and Rehearsal Meals	
	PRE-EVENT MANPOWER & EVENT DAY CREW MEALS FOR MINOR EVENT	
	(2 Events)	
•	Production Coordinator - Pre Event	
•	Production Coordinator Transportation and	
	Communication Ocular Field Expenses	
•	Event Day Meals and Crew Needs - Technical Crew,	
•	Suppliers, Production Team Meals	
•	Briefing and Rehearsal Meals	
•	STAGE FOR MAJOR EVENT	
	May include the following but not limited to: Backdrop	
	backerop	
٠	STAGE FOR MINOR EVENT	
	May include the following but not limited to:	
	Backdrop	
	PRODUCTION TEAM	
-	Event Seguence Director	
•	Event Sequence Director Technical Director	
•	Stage Manager	
•	Soundtrack Spinner	
•	Video Playback Operator	
•	Production Manager	
•	Talent Coordinator	
•	Event Helpers	
	TALENTS FOR MAJOR EVENTS	
•	Host	
	Voice Over Talent	
•		
•	MISCELLANEOUS FOR MAJOR EVENT	
•	MISCELLANEOUS FOR MAJOR EVENT	

	Materials and Supplies
	MISCELLANEOUS FOR MAJOR EVENT
	Ingress and Egress Manpower
	 Ingress & Egress Meals Materials and Supplies
	(with attached Terms of Reference (TOR) which will form an integral part of this Philippine Bidding Documents)
В.	Compliance to the Schedule of Requirements
	(Section VI)

Name: _____

Legal Capacity: _____

Signature: _____

Technical Specifications PROJECT NAME: LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)

PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EM-0097

Item	PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EN Specification	Statement of Compliance
Item	SCOPE OF WORK 1. An event plan made up of pre-event planning activities and event-proper activities that follow the aforementioned rules should be included in the integrator's project proposal: a. Venue design, size, and layout; and b. Project's organizational chart. 2. Work closely with the Local Economic Investment Promotions Office (LEIPO) of the Quezon City Government to conceptualize, plan, and carry out the project's numerous activities for the Business Caravan; 3. Create a project management team with qualified personnel to manage, coordinate, and supervise the planning, execution, and follow-up of the event as well as the operations of the Business Caravan's physical structures, technical equipment, logistical needs, and other related elements; 4. Booking and reserving the event location; 5. Rental of physical structures; 6. Rental of technical equipment; 7. Manage the entry, setup, egress, and disassembly of promotional materials, physical structures, technical equipment, and electrical fixtures while providing logistics and manpower; 8. Provide production team, creative and technical manpower for the events; and	Statement of Compliance [Bidders must state here either "Comply" or "Not Comply" against each of the individual parameters of each Specification stating the corresponding performance parameter of the equipment offered. Statements of "Comply" or "Not Comply" must be supported by evidence in a Bidders Bid and cross-referenced to that evidence. Evidence shall be in the form of manufacturer's un-amended sales literature, unconditional statements of specification and compliance issued by the manufacturer, samples, independent test data etc., as appropriate. A statement that is not supported by evidence or is subsequently found to be contradicted by the evidence presented will render the Bid under evaluation liable for rejection. A statement either in the Bidder's statement of compliance or the supporting Bid evaluation, post-qualification or the execution of the Contract may be regarded as fraudulent and render the Bidder or supplier liable for prosecution subject to the applicable laws and issuances.]
	9. For program-related activities, locate, recommend, and hire a local host for the major event.	
1	OTHERS	
	EVENT PLANNING, MANAGEMENT AND EVENT PROPER FOR 3 EVENTS	

Technical Specifications Page 1 of 3 LINE 2

 Creatives and Direction with Graphics + 2D/3D Animation Production Staff/Technical team Host (Major Event) Voice Over Talent for mini events Voice Over Talent for major event Video and Photo Coverage 	
 Production Staff/Technical team Host (Major Event) Voice Over Talent for mini events Voice Over Talent for major event 	
 Host (Major Event) Voice Over Talent for mini events Voice Over Talent for major event 	
Voice Over Talent for mini eventsVoice Over Talent for major event	
Voice Over Talent for major event	
Video and Photo Coverage	
ů – Elektrik	
Photowall	
2 RENTAL OF VENUE, EQUIPMENT AND OTHERS	
DENITAL OF LICHTS SOUND SYSTEM CAM SET UD LED	
RENTAL OF LIGHTS, SOUND SYSTEM, CAM SET-UP, LED, VENUE AND OTHERS (3 Events)	
VENUE AND OTTIERS (5 Events)	
A. Lights, that may include the following but not limited to:	
LED Lights 10W	
280 Moving Head Sharpy Light	
CAT5, Signal Cable, Royal Cords, 19 Pin	
Others	
B. Audio that may include the following but not limited to:	
Speaker System	
Sub	
Crank Stand	
Speaker Cables	
Distro Rack	
Playback Source	
Signal Source	
- Microphone	
- Standard Tripods	
- Others	
Others	
C. Multimadia Video System (LED Wall) Becalume and	
C. Multimedia, Video System (LED Wall), Resolume and	
Others that may include the following but not limited to: LED Wall	
Video Mixer	
HDMI Extender, HDMI Splitter	
Video Monitors	
LED Processors	
Laptop, Scaler Configuration	
Power Distribution System	
Wires and Cable Connectors	
D. Camera HD System	
May include the following but not limited to:	
HD Video Cameras with SDI Output	
Fluid Head Tripods	
Video Switcher	
HD Master Recorder	
Portable Audio Mixer	
24 inches HD Quad Monitor	
Communications Set	
HD-HDI Video Cables	
*1 cam set-up only for the 2 small events	
E. Stage Design/Decor	
May include the following but not limited to:	
Foyer Setup	
Plasma TV	
LED Banner	
Others	
F. Venue with Meals	
a. Major Event for 150 guests	
At least a 2 star hatal area INCD	
At least a 3-star hotel around NCR or an	
events place around NCR	
May include the following but not limited to:	
Use of function space for half a day Ingress and Egress	
Ingress and Egress	

	:1 C ((T	
	with Coffee or Tea	
	Servers/Wait Staff	
	Linen/set-up	
	Buffet Lunch or Dinner:	
	- Rice	
	- Appetizer/s	
	- Main Course/s	
	- Drink/s	
	- Dessert	
	b. Mini Event for 50 guests	
	At least a 2-star hotel around NCR or an	
	events place around NCR	
	Use of function space for half a day	
	Ingress and Egress	
	with Coffee or Tea	
	Servers/Wait Staff	
	Linen/set-up	
	Buffet Lunch or Dinner:	
	- Rice	
	- Appetizer/s	
	- Main Course/s	
	- Drink/s	
	- Dessert	
	G. Logistics	
	Van Rentals and Others	
-	(with attached Terms of Reference (TOR) which will form an integral	
	part of this Philippine Bidding Documents)	
B .	Compliance to the Schedule of Requirements	
	(Section VI)	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

Name: _____

Legal Capacity: _____

Signature: _____

Technical Specifications PROJECT NAME: LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM

(EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY)

PROJECT NO CONSO-24-FM-0097

T	PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EN	
Item	Specification	Statement of Compliance
		[Bidders must state here either "Comply" or "Not Comply" against each of the individual parameters of each Specification stating the corresponding performance parameter of the equipment offered. Statements of "Comply" or "Not Comply" must be supported by evidence in a Bidders Bid and cross-referenced to that evidence. Evidence shall be in the form of manufacturer's un-amended sales literature, unconditional statements of specification and compliance issued by the manufacturer, samples, independent test data etc., as appropriate. A statement that is not supported by evidence or is subsequently found to be contradicted by the evidence presented will render the Bid under evaluation liable for rejection. A statement either in the Bidder's statement of compliance or the supporting evidence that is found to be false either during
		Bid evaluation, post-qualification or the execution of the Contract may be regarded as fraudulent and render the Bidder or supplier liable for prosecution subject to the applicable laws and issuances.]
А.	SCOPE OF WORK	
	 Conceptualize, plan and execute the production of the promotional materials in close coordination with the Local Economic Investment Promotions Office of the Quezon City Government; Create a project management team with professionals and experts to manage, plan, and supervise the creation of the products, videos, and other components relevant to the Investment Promotions Program's objectives; Management and supervision from concept to production of proofe to final printing and delivery of brochures and magazings. 	
	proofs to final printing and delivery of brochures and magazines;4. Soft copies of all the materials will be turned over to the Local Economic Investment Promotions Office;	
	5. Concept of visual theme, design and layout of all pages, photography direction and execution; and	
1	6. Conceptualization of content theme and chapters, research of content, writing, editing, revision and modification and until final writeup, captioning and proofreading. ADVERTISING	
	(PRODUCTION OF AVP AND BOOSTING)	
	AVP SHOOT AND PRODUCTION	
	A. Equipment	
	 Pocket Camera with complete set With super 35 6K HDR sensor, built-in ND filters, mini XLR 48V phantom power supply, 4 internal microphones and 3.5mm audio input 	
	 Lenses that may include the following but not limited to: Clip on Matte Box with left and right follow focus & long whip Set of lens 16, 24, 35, 50, 85, 135, 180mm 	
		Technical Specifications Page 1 of 4

	12mm wide angle lens	
	Wireless follow focus	
	Transmitter (wireless video)	
	Lens set 15, 21, 28, 35, 50, 85mm	
	Dolly, tripod and other accessories that may include the	
	following but not limited to:	
	Curve Dolly with track set	
	Dolly with Straight Track Set	
	B. Lights and Grips and Others	
	that may include the following but not limited to:	
•	Lights	
	2K light compact with flicker free ballast and stand, cable	
	1.8k with flicker free ballast and combo stand	
	4x24 inches light with tungsten and daylight bulb with	
	stand and cable	
	flexible LED light with stand and ac-dc cord	
	Diva Lights with tungsten and daylight bulb and stand,	
	cable	
	2k open with stand and cables	
	800Ŵ redhead with stand and cables	
	Mono tube light with ac-dc cord	
	650W inky dinky with stand and cable	
•	Grips	
-	Lowboy Stand	
	Century Stand	
	Pole Cat	
	Small Direction Fan	
	Survival Kit	
	4 x 4 ft. Solid gobo with luppy	
	4 x 4 ft. frame with silk	
	6 x 6 ft. frame with silk and high roller stand	
	12×12 ft. super bounce with frame and stand	
	12×12 ft. frame with silk and high roller stand	
	20 x 20 ft. black backing	
	12 x 12 ft. black backing	
	Clamps	
	Clip Clamps	
	Straight Clamps	
	Curve Clamps	
	Sandbags	
	Apple Boxes (full, half, quarter)	
	Maxi Stand	
	Cable Protector	
	Powerbox	
	C. Shoot and Production	
	Creatives and Production Management	
•	Visual communications and graphic design	
•	Copywriting and photography	
	Production/Technical Team	
•	Director	
•	Assistant Director	
•	Location Manager	
•	Production Manager	
	Production Designer	
	Camera man	
	Production Assistants	
•		
•	Runners	
	Teleste	
	Talents	
•	Leads	
•	Support	
•	Background	
•	Voice Over Talents	

1	D. Post Production	
	Editing	
	Color grading	
	 Motion Graphics 2D/3D animation 	
	_	
	• Music	
	 Voice recording/Audio lay-in 	
	E. Logistics	
	 Production Meals for 72 crew and actors 	
	Includes: Breakfast, AM Snack, Lunch, PM Snack, Dinner	
	and/or Midnight Snack	
	Studio for the shoot	
	Vehicle Rentals - 2 Vans	
	 Supplies - Batteries and Others 	
	BOOSTING OF POSTS	
	Boosting amplify the reach of the content to appear to a wider range of the target audience outside of people who already follow the page	
	Boosting of Facebook Posts	
	Boost at least 6 facebook posts for one year	
	boost at reast o facebook posts for one year	
	Boosting of LinkedIn Decks	
	Boosting of LinkedIn Posts	
	Boost at least 6 LinkedIn posts for one year	
2	OTHERS (WRITING AND CREATIVE SERVICES FOR	
	BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES)	
	,	
	WRITING CREATIVE AND PRINTING SERVICES EOR	
	WRITING, CREATIVE AND PRINTING SERVICES FOR PROCHURES AND MACAZINES	
	BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES	
	Concept and Production Supervision of the Brochure and Magazine	
	Concert/Europericion	
	Concept/Supervision	
	 Professional and Production Director 	
	Supervising Producer	
	Production Consultant	
	Production	
	Production Manager	
	Production Coordinator	
	Production Assistant	
	Creative Writing	
	• Head Writer	
	Head Writer	
	Content Writing	
	Content WritingContributor Writer	
	 Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts 	
	Content WritingContributor Writer	
	 Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts 	
	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist 	
	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer 	
	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team	
	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer	
	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers	
	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer	
	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers Crew	
	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers Crew Logistics: Meals, Supplies and Others	
	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers Crew	
	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers Crew Logistics: Meals, Supplies and Others Crew Meals for 15 pax x 15 days	
2	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers Crew Logistics: Meals, Supplies and Others Crew Meals for 15 pax x 15 days Supplies - Papers, Writing Supplies, Inks, Others	
3	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers Crew Logistics: Meals, Supplies and Others Crew Meals for 15 pax x 15 days	
3	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers Crew Logistics: Meals, Supplies and Others Crew Meals for 15 pax x 15 days Supplies - Papers, Writing Supplies, Inks, Others PRINTING OF BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES	
3	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers Crew Logistics: Meals, Supplies and Others Crew Meals for 15 pax x 15 days Supplies - Papers, Writing Supplies, Inks, Others PRINTING OF BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES Printing of Brochure	
3	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers Crew Logistics: Meals, Supplies and Others Crew Meals for 15 pax x 15 days Supplies - Papers, Writing Supplies, Inks, Others PRINTING OF BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES Printing of Brochure 12 inches (width) x 8 ½ inches (height)	
3	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers Crew Logistics: Meals, Supplies and Others Crew Meals for 15 pax x 15 days Supplies - Papers, Writing Supplies, Inks, Others PRINTING OF BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES Printing of Brochure	
3	Content Writing Contributor Writer Graphic Arts Graphic Artist Layout Designer Photo Shoot Team Head Photographer Assistant Photographers Crew Logistics: Meals, Supplies and Others Crew Meals for 15 pax x 15 days Supplies - Papers, Writing Supplies, Inks, Others PRINTING OF BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES Printing of Brochure 12 inches (width) x 8 ½ inches (height)	Technical Specifications Page 3 of 4

	4 inches (width) per fold	
	GSM: 157 (C2s 120)	
	Type of Paper: Matte	
	Printing of Magazine	
	A4	
	Back-to-back, full color	
	10-30 pages	
	GSM: 128	
	Type of Paper: Matte	
	Binding type: Perfect Binding	
	(with attached Terms of Reference (TOR) which will form an integral part of this Philippine Bidding Documents)	
В.	Compliance to the Schedule of Requirements	
	(Section VI)	

Name:
Legal Capacity:
Signature:
Duly authorized to sign the Bid for and behalf of:

Technical Specifications PROJECT TITLE: LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTING, MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSIONAL AND STUDENTS CATEGORY) (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) PROJECT NO CONSO-24-EM-0097

	1		OJECT NO. CONSO-24-EN	
Item		Specifica	tion	Statement of Compliance
				[Bidders must state here either "Comply" or "Not Comply" against each of the individual parameters of each Specification stating the corresponding performance parameter of the equipment offered. Statements of "Comply" or "Not Comply" must be supported by evidence in a Bidders Bid and cross- referenced to that evidence. Evidence shall be in the form of manufacturer's un-amended sales literature, unconditional statements of specification and compliance issued by the manufacturer, samples, independent test data etc., as appropriate. A statement that is not supported by evidence or is subsequently found to be contradicted by the evidence presented will render the Bid under evaluation liable for rejection. A statement either in the Bidder's statement of compliance or the supporting evidence that is found to be false either during Bid evaluation, post- qualification or the execution of the Contract may be regarded as fraudulent and render the
A.		PROJECT SCOPE	G OF WORK	Bidder or supplier liable for prosecution subject to the applicable laws and issuances.]
	project duration (Sec. VI of the Term	of the program in the indicated is of Reference) – ensuring that hting Rules and Regulations of	
	STAR	TUP PROFESSIO	NAL CATEGORY	
	Phase	Scope of Work A. Application	Minimum Activities -Assist in sourcing at least 30	
	1. Application and Evaluation	Sourcing B. Evaluation and shortlisting of entries	startups -Coordinate with partners in evaluating all entries	
		A. Mentorship Management B. Mentorship	-Accommodate a minimum of 5 startups -Manage and coordinate the flow of mentorship -Integrate participation of partners -Provide and onboard a	
	2. Business Development	and Coaches C. Mentorship Topics	minimum of 5 coaches and mentors. - Provide in-depth mentorship coverage including, but not limited to topics listed under the topic coverage section below	
		D. Venue & Resource Materials E. Demo Day &	 Provide a venue for housing mentorship and mini-events Provide resource materials to supplement mentorship Prepare and execute a pitch 	
	3. Product Development	Awarding A. Milestone- based Grant Awarding B. Venture Acceleration	day event -Determine KPI basis of startup growth for awarding -Guide and monitor startup progress in achieving KPIs -Accelerate at least 5 startups	

			-Engage at least 15 local and
			international partners/investors
		C. Post-Program	- Offer consultation and
		Support	advisory support to startup
			-Offer more accelerator
			opportunities and partnerships
		D. Feedback &	-Create and consolidate
l		Reporting	startup reports and outputs
			-Present and submit performance reports of the
			cohort run to the StartUp Q
			Team
	ST	ARTUP STUDEN	ΤΟΛΤΕΟΟΡΥ
Scop			
Wo			imum Activity
1. Appli			at least 5 business proposals
& Scre 2. Busine		the StartUp QC Prog	gram for students cartups coming from the stud
Prod		category to the TBI p	
Develo	pment	-Engage at least 25	partners, private institutio
		investors, and ment tech business incuba	tors including university-ba
3. Pitch	h Day		top 3 startups that will win
and Aw			artUp QC student category
	verage (in	accordance with the	
• • • • • • • • • • • •	Pitch Dec Lean Star Product I Value Pro Market A Competit Operatio Unit Econ Relevant Investme Startup V Capitaliz Startup T Accounti Online M Founders HR & Pee	Fundamentals ck 101 ctup Canvas Development and I oposition Analysis tive Landscape nal Framework & I nomics Startup Metrics ent, Fundraising, ar Valuation tation Table Ferm Sheet ng farketing Strategy I s Backgrounds and ople Management	Execution nd Financing Options Planning Competency Building
	Pitch Dec Lean Star Product I Value Pro Market A Competiti Operatio Unit Econ Relevant Investme Startup V Capitaliz Startup T Accounti Online M Founders HR & Peo Technolo	Fundamentals ck 101 rtup Canvas Development and I oposition Analysis tive Landscape nal Framework & I nomics Startup Metrics ent, Fundraising, ar Valuation fation Table ferm Sheet ng farketing Strategy I is Backgrounds and ople Management ogy Stack Consultat	Roadmap Execution nd Financing Options Planning Competency Building
	Pitch Dec Lean Star Product I Value Pro Market A Competito Operatio Unit Econ Relevant Investme Startup V Capitaliz Startup T Accounti Online M Founders HR & Pee Technolo Product I	Fundamentals ck 101 rtup Canvas Development and I oposition Analysis tive Landscape nal Framework & I nomics Startup Metrics ent, Fundraising, ar Valuation tation Table ferm Sheet ng larketing Strategy I s Backgrounds and ople Management ogy Stack Consultate Market Fit	Roadmap Execution nd Financing Options Planning Competency Building
	Pitch Dec Lean Star Product I Value Pro Market A Competito Operatio Unit Econ Relevant Investme Startup V Capitaliz Startup T Accounti Online W Founders HR & Per Technolo Product I Go-To-M	Fundamentals ck 101 rtup Canvas Development and I oposition Analysis tive Landscape nal Framework & I nomics Startup Metrics ent, Fundraising, ar Valuation ation Table ferm Sheet ng farketing Strategy i s Backgrounds and ople Management ogy Stack Consultate Market Fit farket Strategies	Roadmap Execution nd Financing Options Planning Competency Building
	Pitch Dec Lean Star Product I Value Pro Market A Competito Operatio Unit Econ Relevant Investme Startup V Capitaliz Startup T Accounti Online N Founders HR & Pec Technolo Product I Go-To-M Custome	Fundamentals ck 101 rtup Canvas Development and I oposition Analysis tive Landscape nal Framework & I nomics Startup Metrics ent, Fundraising, ar Valuation tation Table ferm Sheet ng larketing Strategy I s Backgrounds and ople Management ogy Stack Consultate Market Fit	Roadmap Execution nd Financing Options Planning Competency Building
	Pitch Dec Lean Star Product I Value Pro Market A Competit Operatio Unit Econ Relevant Investme Startup V Capitaliz Startup V Capitaliz Startup T Accounti Online M Founders HR & Pee Technoloc Product I Go-To-M Custome External Incorpora	Fundamentals ck 101 rtup Canvas Development and I oposition Analysis tive Landscape nal Framework & I nomics Startup Metrics ent, Fundraising, ar Valuation tation Table Ferm Sheet ng farketing Strategy Stack Consultate Market Fit farket Strategies r Segmentation Partnerships ation and Corporate	Roadmap Execution nd Financing Options Planning Competency Building tions
	Pitch Dec Lean Star Product I Value Pro Market A Competit Operatio Unit Econ Relevant Investme Startup V Capitaliz Startup V Capitaliz Startup T Accounti Online M Founders HR & Per Technolo Product I Go-To-M Custome External Incorpor, Back-Off	Fundamentals ck 101 rtup Canvas Development and 1 oposition Analysis tive Landscape nal Framework & 1 nomics Startup Metrics ent, Fundraising, ar Valuation station Table ferm Sheet ng farketing Strategy T s Backgrounds and ople Management ogy Stack Consultat Market Fit farket Strategies r Segmentation Partnerships ation and Corporat ice Processes	Roadmap Execution nd Financing Options Planning Competency Building tions
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Pitch Dec Lean Star Product I Value Pro Market A Competit Operatio Unit Econ Relevant Investme Startup V Capitaliz Startup I Accounti Online M Founders HR & Pee Technolo Product I Go-To-M Custome External Incorpor Back-Off Philippir	Fundamentals ck 101 rtup Canvas Development and 1 oposition Analysis tive Landscape nal Framework & 1 nomics Startup Metrics ent, Fundraising, ar Valuation fation Table ferm Sheet ng farketing Strategy farketing Strategy farketing Strategy farketing Strategy farket Strategies r Segmentation Partnerships ation and Corporatice Processes the Tech Ecosystem	Roadmap Execution nd Financing Options Planning Competency Building tions
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Pitch Dec Lean Star Product I Value Pro Market A Competit Operatio Unit Econ Relevant Investme Startup V Capitaliz Startup V S	Fundamentals ck 101 rtup Canvas Development and I oposition Analysis tive Landscape nal Framework & I nomics Startup Metrics ent, Fundraising, ar Valuation fation Table ferm Sheet ng farketing Strategy I s Backgrounds and ople Management ogy Stack Consultat Market Fit farket Strategies r Segmentation Partnerships ation and Corporat ice Processes ne Tech Ecosystem ech Trends	Roadmap Execution nd Financing Options Planning Competency Building tions
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Pitch Dec Lean Star Product I Value Pro Market A Competit Operatio Unit Econ Relevant Investme Startup V Capitaliz Startup V Capitaliz Startup T Accounti Online W Founders HR & Peo Technolo Product I Go-To-M Custome External Incorpora Back-Off Philippir Global To Legal, Ri	Fundamentals ck 101 rtup Canvas Development and I oposition Analysis tive Landscape nal Framework & I nomics Startup Metrics ent, Fundraising, ar Valuation tation Table ferm Sheet ng farketing Strategy farketing Strategy farketing Strategy farket Strategies r Segmentation Partnerships ation and Corporatice Processes the Tech Ecosystem ech Trends sk, and Compliance	Roadmap Execution nd Financing Options Planning Competency Building tions
	Pitch Dec Lean Star Product I Value Pro Market A Competito Operatio Unit Ecor Relevant Investme Startup V Capitaliz Startup V Capitaliz Startup T Accounti Online N Founders HR & Pee Technolo Product I Go-To-M Custome External Incorpora Back-Off Philippir Global To Legal, Ri Intellectu	Fundamentals ck 101 rtup Canvas Development and I oposition Analysis tive Landscape nal Framework & I nomics Startup Metrics ent, Fundraising, ar Valuation fation Table ferm Sheet ng farketing Strategy I s Backgrounds and ople Management ogy Stack Consultat Market Fit farket Strategies r Segmentation Partnerships ation and Corporat ice Processes ne Tech Ecosystem ech Trends	Roadmap Execution Ind Financing Options Planning Competency Building tions te Structure

1	Program Management	
	Logistics	
	Resource Materials and Tools	
	Media Seeding and Marketing Materials	
	(with attached Terms of Reference (TOR) which will form an integral part	
	of this Philippine Bidding Documents)	
В.	Compliance to the Schedule of Requirements	
	(Section VI)	

Name: _____

Legal Capacity: _____

Signature: _____

Cost Derivation

PROJECT NAME: LINE 1: EVENTS MANAGEMENT, CONCEPTUALIZATION AND PRODUCTION OF PARAPHERNALIAS AND VIDEOS FOR THE QUEZON CITY STARTUP PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EM-0097

FOR ITEM NO. 1

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Unit Cost	Total Cost
	ADVERTISING (VIDEO PRODUCTION AND OTHERS)				
1	PRODUCTION OF AVPs	lot	2		
	May include the following but not limited to:				
	Script Development				
	Voice Over Talent				
	VO Recording				
	Soundtrack				
	Graphics				
	Storyboard				
	Atleast 16-hrs shoot day or two (2) days				
	Multiple Location per day				
	Video Editing				
	Field Expenses				
	Length: at least 2-3 minutes				
	Will include all the finalists				
	Soft copies of all the still shots and video footage will be				
	turned over to the Local Economic Investment				
	Promotions Office				
2	SOCIAL MEDIA BOOSTING	unit	6		
	Digital Post - Media Boosting				
	· · ·		TOTAL FO	R ITEM NO. 1	

FOR ITEM NO. 2

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Unit Cost	Total Cost
	PRINTING				
1	Invitations with Envelope Special Paper Full Color Size: A4 Design c/o Supplier	piece	200		
2	Photowall - Mini Event	piece	1		
3	Photowall - Major Event	piece	2		
4	Wayfinding Signages for mini event Tarpaulin Roll-up with Mechanism	piece	2		
			TOTAL FO	R ITEM NO. 2	

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Unit Cost	Total Cost
	RENTAL OF VENUES, EQUIPMENT, AND OTHERS				
1	VENUE RENTAL WITH FOOD FOR MINI EVENTS (80 guests)	lot	2		
	Either an event place around NCR or restaurant around NCR				
	May include the following but not limited to: Use of function space for 6 hours Ingress and Egress Corkage and Other Fees with Coffee or Tea Servers/Wait Staff				

lot 2
lot 2
lot 2
lot 2
lot 2
lot 2
lot 2
lot 2
lot 2
lot 2
Iot 2
lot 2
lot 2
lot 2
lot 2
lot 2
lot 2

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Unit Cost	Total Cost
	OTHERS				
	CREATIVES FOR MAJOR EVENT (2 Events)				
1	Venue 3D Layout	lot	1		
2	Backdrop/Set Design	lot	1		
3	Photowall Design	lot	1		
4	Merchandising Design	lot	1		

5	On Screen Graphic Overlays/Graphic Cards	unit	30		
<u> </u>	Countdown Video Animation	unit	2		
7	Event Continuity Script	lot	2		
1	CREATIVES FOR MINOR EVENT	101	2		
	(2 Events)				
8	Venue 3D Layout	lot	1		
9	Backdrop/Set Design	lot	1		
10	Photowall Design	lot	1		
10	On Screen Graphic Overlays/Graphic Cards	unit	40		
11	Countdown Video Animation	unit	2		
12	Event Continuity Script	lot	2		
15	PRE-EVENT MANPOWER & EVENT DAY CREW	101	2		
	MEALS FOR MAJOR EVENT				
	(2 Events)				
14	Production Coordinator - Pre Event	lot	40		
15	Production Coordinator Transportation and	lot	40		
	Communication				
16	Ocular Field Expenses	lot	2		
17	Event Day Meals and Crew Needs - Technical Crew,	lot	160		
	Suppliers, Production Team Meals				
18	Briefing and Rehearsal Meals	lot	30		
	PRE-EVENT MANPOWER & EVENT DAY CREW				
	MEALS FOR MINOR EVENT				
10	(2 Events)				
19	Production Coordinator - Pre Event	lot	60		
20	Production Coordinator Transportation and	lot	60		
01	Communication	1.1	2		
21	Ocular Field Expenses	lot	2		
22	Event Day Meals and Crew Needs - Technical Crew,	piece	90		
23	Suppliers, Production Team Meals Briefing and Rehearsal Meals	piece	30		
<u>23</u> 24	STAGE FOR MAJOR EVENT				
24	May include the following but not limited to:	lot	2		
	Backdrop				
	Ducharop				
25	STAGE FOR MINOR EVENT	lot	2		
-	May include the following but not limited to:				
	Backdrop				
	PRODUCTION TEAM				
26	Event Sequence Director	lot	4		
27	Technical Director	lot	4		
28	Stage Manager	lot	4		
29	Soundtrack Spinner	lot	4		
30	Video Playback Operator	lot	4		
31	Production Manager	lot	4	1	
32	Talent Coordinator	lot	4	1	
33	Event Helpers	lot	4		
	TALENTS FOR MAJOR EVENTS				
34	Host	lot	2		
35	Voice Over Talent	lot	2		
	MISCELLANEOUS FOR MAJOR EVENT		1	1	
36	Ingress and Egress Manpower	lot	2	+ +	
37	Ingress & Egress Meals	lot	2	+ +	
38	Materials and Supplies	lot	2	+ +	
50	MISCELLANEOUS FOR MAJOR EVENT	101		+	
	Ingress and Egress Manpower	lot	2	+	
30		101	∠ _		
<u>39</u>		lot	n	1	
39 40 41	Ingress & Egress Meals Materials and Supplies	lot lot	2		

Name: _____

Legal Capacity: _____

Signature: _____

Duly authorized to sign the Bid for and behalf of: _____

Cost Derivation Page 4 of 4 LINE 1

Cost Derivation

PROJECT NAME: LINE 2: LEIPO BUSINESS CARAVAN (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EM-0097

FOR ITEM NO. 1

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Unit Cost	Total Cost
	OTHERS				
	EVENT PLANNING, MANAGEMENT AND EVENT PROPER FOR 3 EVENTS				
1	Creatives and Direction with Graphics + 2D/3D Animation	lot	1		
2	Production Staff/Technical team	lot	1		
3	Host (Major Event)	lot	1		
4	Voice Over Talent for mini events	lot	2		
5	Voice Over Talent for major event	lot	1		
6	Video and Photo Coverage	lot	1		
7	Photowall	piece	1		
			TOTAL FO	R ITEM NO. 1	

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Unit Cost	Total Cost
	RENTAL OF VENUE, EQUIPMENT AND OTHERS				
	RENTAL OF LIGHTS, SOUND SYSTEM, CAM SET- UP, LED, VENUE AND OTHERS (3 Events)				
1	A. Lights, that may include the following but not limited to:	lot	1		
	LED Lights 10W 280 Moving Head Sharpy Light CAT5, Signal Cable, Royal Cords, 19 Pin Others				
2	B. Audio that may include the following but not limited to:	lot	1		
	Speaker System Sub Crank Stand Speaker Cables Distro Rack Playback Source Signal Source - Microphone				
	- Standard Tripods - Others Others				
3	C. Multimedia, Video System (LED Wall), Resolume and Others that may include the following but not limited to: LED Wall Video Mixer HDMI Extender, HDMI Splitter Video Monitors LED Processors Laptop, Scaler Configuration Power Distribution System	lot	1		
	Wires and Cable Connectors				
4	D. Camera HD System May include the following but not limited to: HD Video Cameras with SDI Output Fluid Head Tripods Video Switcher	lot	1		

	HD Master Recorder				
	Portable Audio Mixer				
	24 inches HD Quad Monitor Communications Set				
	HD-HDI Video Cables				
	*1 cam set-up only for the 2 small events				
5	E. Stage Design/Décor	lot	1		
	May include the following but not limited to:				
	Foyer Setup				
	Plasma TV				
	LED Banner				
	Others				
	F. Venue with Meals				
6	Major Event for 150 guests	lot	1		
	At least a 3-star hotel around NCR or an events place				
	around NCR				
	May include the following but not limited to:				
	Use of function space for half a day				
	Ingress and Egress				
	with Coffee or Tea				
	Servers/Wait Staff				
	Linen/set-up				
	Buffet Lunch or Dinner:				
	- Rice				
	- Appetizer/s				
	- Main Course/s				
	- Drink/s				
7	- Dessert Mini Event for 50 guests	lot	2		
1	Will Event for 50 guests	101	2		
	At least a 2-star hotel around NCR or an events place				
	around NCR				
	Use of function space for half a day				
	Ingress and Egress				
	with Coffee or Tea				
	Servers/Wait Staff				
	Linen/set-up				
	Buffet Lunch or Dinner:				
	- Rice				
	- Appetizer/s				
	- Main Course/s				
	- Drink/s				
	- Dessert				
8	G. Logistics	lot	3		
	Van Rentals and Others				
	van Inchano ana Oricio			OR ITEM NO. 2	

Name: _____

Legal Capacity: _____

Signature: _____

Cost Derivation

PROJECT NAME: LINE 3: INVESTMENT PROMOTIONS PROGRAM (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EM-0097

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Unit Cost	Total Cost
	ADVERTISING				
	(PRODUCTION OF AVP AND BOOSTING)				
	AVP SHOOT AND PRODUCTION				
	EQUIPMENT				
1	Pocket Camera with complete set With super 35 6K HDR sensor, built-in ND filters, mini XLR 48V phantom power supply, 4 internal microphones and 3.5mm audio input	lot	1		
2	Lenses that may include the following but not limited to:	lot	1		
	Clip on Matte Box with left and right follow focus & long whip				
	Set of lens 16, 24, 35, 50, 85, 135, 180mm 12mm wide angle lens				
	Wireless follow focus Transmitter (wireless video)				
	Lens set 15, 21, 28, 35, 50, 85mm Dolly, tripod and other accessories that may include the				
	following but not limited to:				
	Curve Dolly with track set Dolly with Straight Track Set				
	LIGHTS AND GRIPS AND OTHERS that may include the following but not limited to:				
3	Lights 2K light compact with flicker free ballast and stand, cable	lot	1		
	1.8k with flicker free ballast and combo stand 4x24 inches light with tungsten and daylight bulb with				
	stand and cable flexible LED light with stand and ac-dc cord				
	Diva Lights with tungsten and daylight bulb and stand, cable				
	2k open with stand and cables 800W redhead with stand and cables				
	Mono tube light with ac-dc cord 650W inky dinky with stand and cable				
4	Grips	lot	1		
	Lowboy Stand Century Stand				
	Pole Cat				
	Small Direction Fan				
	Survival Kit				
	4 x 4 ft. Solid gobo with luppy 4 x 4 ft. frame with silk				
	6 x 6 ft. frame with silk and high roller stand				
	12×12 ft. super bounce with frame and stand				
	12 x 12 ft. frame with silk and high roller stand				
	20 x 20 ft. black backing				
	12 x 12 ft. black backing				
	Clamps Clip Clamps				
	Straight Clamps				
	Curve Clamps				
	Sandbags				
	Apple Boxes (full, half, quarter) Maxi Stand				
	Cable Protector				
	Powerbox				

	SHOOT AND PRODUCTION				
	CREATIVES AND PRODUCTION MANAGEMENT				
5	Visual communications and graphic design	lot	1		
6	Copywriting and photography	lot	1		
	PRODUCTION/TECHNICAL TEAM				
7	Director	lot	1		
8	Assistant Director	lot	1		
9	Location Manager	lot	1		
10	Production Manager	lot	1		
11	Production Designer	lot	1		
12	Camera man	lot	1		
13	Production Assistants	lot	3		
14	Runners	lot	4		
	TALENTS				
15	Leads	lot	3		
16	Support	lot	12		
17	Background	lot	16		
18	Voice Over Talents	lot	2		
	POST PRODUCTION				
19	Editing	lot	1		
20	Color grading	lot	1		
21	Motion Graphics 2D/3D animation	lot	1		
22	Music	lot	1		
23	Voice recording/Audio lay-in	lot	1		
	LOGISTICS				
24	Production Meals for 72 crew and actors	lot	1		
	Includes: Breakfast, AM Snack, Lunch, PM Snack,				
	Dinner and/or Midnight Snack				
25	Studio for the shoot	lot	1		
26	Vehicle Rentals - 2 Vans	lot	2		
27	Supplies - Batteries and Others	lot	1		
	BOOSTING OF POSTS				
28	Boosting of Facebook Posts	lot	1		
00	Boost at least 6 facebook posts for one year	1 ·	1	<u> </u>	
29	Boosting of LinkedIn Posts Boost at least 6 LinkedIn posts for one year	lot	1		
	Doost at least o Linkeum posts for one year			OR ITEM NO. 1	

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Unit Cost	Total Cost
	OTHERS (WRITING AND CREATIVE SERVICES				
	FOR BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES)				
	WRITING, CREATIVE AND PRINTING SERVICES				
	FOR BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES				
	Concept and Production Supervision of the Brochure and Magazine				
	CONCEPT/SUPERVISION				
1	Professional and Production Director	lot	1		
2	Supervising Producer	lot	1		
3	Production Consultant	lot	3		
	PRODUCTION				
4	Editor	lot	2		
5	Production Manager	lot	1		
6	Production Coordinator	lot	2		
7	Production Assistant	lot	3		
	CREATIVE WRITING				
8	Head Writer	lot	1		
	CONTENT WRITING				
9	Contributor Writer	lot	2		
	GRAPHIC ARTS				
10	Graphic Artist	lot	1		

11	Layout Designer	lot	1		
	PHOTO SHOOT TEAM				
12	Head Photographer	lot	1		
13	Assistant Photographers	lot	2		
14	Crew	lot	2		
	LOGISTICS: MEALS, SUPPLIES AND OTHERS				
15	Crew Meals for 15 pax x 15 days	day	15		
16	Supplies - Papers, Writing Supplies, Inks, Others	lot	1		
	TOTAL FOR ITEM NO. 2				

FOR ITEM NO. 3

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Unit Cost	Total Cost
	PRINTING OF BROCHURES AND MAGAZINES				
1	Printing of Brochure 12 inches (width) x 8 ½ inches (height) 3 folds 4 inches (width) per fold GSM: 157 (C2s 120) Type of Paper: Matte	piece	10,000		
2	Printing of Magazine A4 Back-to-back, full color 10-30 pages GSM: 128 Type of Paper: Matte Binding type: Perfect Binding	piece	2,926		
			TOTAL FC	OR ITEM NO. 3	

I hereby certify to comply and deliver all the above requirements.

Name: _____

Legal Capacity: _____

Signature: _____

Cost Derivation

PROJECT TITLE: LINE 4: STARTUP QC PROGRAM MANAGEMENT (SHORTLISTING, MENTORING, ACCELERATING AND OTHERS FOR STARTUP PROFESSIONAL AND STUDENTS CATEGORY) (EARLY PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY) PROJECT NO. CONSO-24-EM-0097

Item Number	Description	Unit of Issue	Quantity	Unit Cost	Total Cost
1	Program Management	lot	1		
2	Logistics	lot	1		
3	Resource Materials and Tools	lot	1		
4	Media Seeding and Marketing Materials	lot	1		
TOTAL FOR ITEM NO. 1					

Section VIII. Checklist of Technical and Financial Documents

Notes on the Checklist of Technical and Financial Documents

The prescribed documents in the checklist are mandatory to be submitted in the Bid, but shall be subject to the following:

- a. GPPB Resolution No. 09-2020 on the efficient procurement measures during a State of Calamity or other similar issuances that shall allow the use of alternate documents in lieu of the mandated requirements; or
- b. Any subsequent GPPB issuances adjusting the documentary requirements after the effectivity of the adoption of the PBDs.

The BAC shall be checking the submitted documents of each Bidder against this checklist to ascertain if they are all present, using a non-discretionary "pass/fail" criterion pursuant to Section 30 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184.

Checklist of Technical and Financial Documents I. TECHNICAL COMPONENT ENVELOPE

Class "A" Documents

Legal Documents

(a) Valid PhilGEPS Registration Certificate (Platinum Membership) (all pages) in accordance with Section 8.5.2 of the IRR;

Technical Documents

(b) Statement of the prospective bidder of all its ongoing government and private contracts, including contracts awarded but not yet started, if any, whether similar or not similar in nature and complexity to the contract to be bid (in a FORM prescribed by the QC-BAC-GOODS AND SERVICES); and

- (c) Statement of the bidder's Single Largest Completed Contract (SLCC) similar to the contract to be bid, except under conditions provided for in Sections 23.4.1.3 and 23.4.2.4 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184, within the relevant period as provided in the Bidding Documents (in a FORM prescribed by the QC-BAC-GOODS AND SERVICES); and
- (d) Original copy of Bid Security. If in the form of a Surety Bond, submit also a certification issued by the Insurance Commission;
 or

Original copy of Notarized Bid Securing Declaration; and

(e) Conformity with Section VI. (Schedule of Requirements) and Section VII. (Technical Specifications), which may include production/delivery schedule, manpower requirements, and/or after-sales/parts, if applicable; <u>and</u>
 (f) Original duly signed Omnibus Sworn Statement (OSS);

and if applicable, Original Notarized Secretary's Certificate in case of a corporation, partnership, or cooperative; or Original Special Power of Attorney of all members of the joint venture giving full power and authority to its officer to sign the OSS and do acts to represent the Bidder.

Financial Documents

(g) The prospective bidder's computation of Net Financial Contracting Capacity (NFCC) (in a FORM prescribed by the QC-BAC-GOODS AND SERVICES);

<u>or</u>

A committed Line of Credit from a Universal or Commercial Bank in lieu of its NFCC computation.

Class "B" Documents

(h) If applicable, a duly signed joint venture agreement (JVA) in case the joint venture is already in existence;

<u>or</u>

duly notarized statements from all the potential joint venture partners stating that they will enter into and abide by the provisions of the JVA in the instance that the bid is successful.

Other documentary requirements under RA No. 9184 (as applicable)

- (i) [For foreign bidders claiming by reason of their country's extension of reciprocal rights to Filipinos] Certification from the relevant government office of their country stating that Filipinos are allowed to participate in government procurement activities for the same item or product.
- (j) Certification from the DTI if the Bidder claims preference as a Domestic Bidder or Domestic Entity.

II. FINANCIAL COMPONENT ENVELOPE

- (a) Original of duly signed and accomplished Financial Bid Form;
- (b) Original of duly signed and accomplished Price Schedule(s); **and**
- (c) Original of duly signed and accomplished Cost Derivation.

III. REQUIRED DOCUMENTS in BDS SECTION 20.2 and 21.2

FOR LINE 1:

1. Organizational Chart that clearly identifies the line of authority and responsibility as well as the specific divisions/sections dedicated to the needed service to show its capability to undertake the Project.

2. List of Personnel required for the project to ensure proper and efficient implementation of the program (see Section VIII. Project Standards and Requirements of the Terms of Reference)

3. Notarized Affidavit of Undertaking stating compliance to the following:

- The Contractor should have at least three (3) years of actual experience in events management
- The Contractor shall adhere to all existing labor laws, policies, wage orders, safety standards, and such guidelines as prescribed by the Department of Labor and Employment (DOLE)

FOR LINE 2:

1. Organizational Chart that clearly identifies the line of authority and responsibility as well as the specific divisions/sections dedicated to the needed service to show its capability to undertake the Project.

2. List of Personnel required for the project to ensure proper and efficient implementation of the program (see Section VI. Project Standards and Requirements of the Terms of Reference)

3. Notarized Affidavit of Undertaking stating compliance to the following:

- The Contractor should have at least three (3) years of actual experience in events management
- The Contractor shall adhere to all existing labor laws, policies, wage orders, safety standards, and such guidelines as prescribed by the Department of Labor and Employment (DOLE)

FOR LINE 3:

1. Organizational Chart that clearly identifies the line of authority and responsibility as well as the specific divisions/sections dedicated to the needed service to show its capability to undertake the Project.

2. List of Personnel required for the project along with their corresponding qualifications accompanied by their Curriculum Vitae (CV) highlighting relevant work experience to ensure proper and efficient implementation of the program (see Section VI. Project Standards and Requirements of the Terms of Reference)

FOR LINE 4:

1. Organizational Chart that clearly identifies the line of authority and responsibility as well as the specific divisions/sections dedicated to the needed service to show its capability to undertake the Project.

2. List of Personnel required for the project along with their corresponding qualifications accompanied by their Curriculum Vitae (CV) highlighting relevant work experience to ensure proper and efficient implementation of the program (see Section V. Project Standards and Requirements of the Terms of Reference)

- 3. Notarized Affidavit of Undertaking stating compliance to the following:
 - The Contractor should have at least three (3) years of actual experience in mentorship, coaching, acceleration, and management of startups
 - The Contractor shall adhere to all existing labor laws, policies, wage orders, safety standards, and such guidelines as prescribed by the Department of Labor and Employment (DOLE)

Note:

1. Please refer to

[https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uiYurh5WrpBL5B_pqpzAb62yucAblR1p/view?usp=sh aring] for the following requirements:

- a. Computation of NFCC;
- b. List of All Ongoing Contracts/List of Contracts already awarded but not yet started;
- c. Statement of Single Largest Completed Contract
- 2. Please refer to GPPB Resolution No. 16-2020 for the following requirements:
 - a. Bid Form;
 - b. Price Schedule (for Goods Offered from Abroad/ Within the Philippines)
 - c. Bid Securing Declaration; and
 - d. Omnibus Sworn Statement

